



EECS

DOMAIN PROTOCOL

FOR

GSE – ITALY

Document Reference

Prepared by Release Date Based on EECS Rules AIB-2024-DP[4]- GSE Italy EECS Scheme Member 4 07 July 2024 Release 8 v1.6

Association of Issuing Bodies ivzw Registered Office: Visverkopersstraat 13 | 1000 Brussels | Belgium Tel: +32-(0)486-5583 01 | Email: info@aib-net.org | Website: https://www.aib-net.org Enterprise number KBO BE0864.645.330 – RPR Brussels





DOCUMENT CONTROL

Version	Date	Originator	Reviewers
3	08.10.2020	GSE SPA	Markus Klimscheffskij; Peter Kerstin
4.0.1	29-09-2023	GSE SPA	Pierre-Yves Cornélis ; Kadri-Liis Rehtla
4. 0. 2	12.04.2024	GSE SPA	Pierre-Yves Cornélis ; Kadri-Liis Rehtla
4. 0. 3	26.04.2024	GSE SPA	Pierre-Yves Cornélis ; Kadri-Liis Rehtla
4. 0. 4	25.05.2024	GSE SPA	Pierre-Yves Cornélis ; Kadri-Liis Rehtla
4. 0. 5	28.06.2024	GSE SPA	Pierre-Yves Cornélis ; Kadri-Liis Rehtla

Version	Date	Approver	Responsibility

CHANGE HISTORY

Version	Description
4.0	Addition of gas scheme
	Updated to new DP template & EECS Rules 8.16
	Improvements following audit (reviewed list of deviations)



EECS DOMAIN PROTOCOL GSE – ITALY



TABLE OF CONTENTS

А	Intro	oduction	5 -
В	Gen	eral	6 -
B	8.1	Scope	6 -
B	8.2	Status and Interpretation	6 -
B	8.3	Roles and Responsibilities	7 -
B	8.4	Summary: Issuance scope	9 -
С	Ove	rview of National Legal and Regulatory Framework	12 -
C	.1	Energy Market context for Electricity and Gas]	12 -
C	2.2	The EECS Framework	12 -
C	.3	National Energy Source Disclosure	13 -
C	.4	National Public Support Schemes	16 -
C	2.5	EECS Product Rules	17 -
C	2.6	Non-EECS certificates in the Domain	18 -
C	.7	Local Deviations from the EECS Rules	18 -
D	Regi	istration	18 -
C	0.1	Registration of an Account Holder	18 -
D	0.2	Resignation of an Account Holder	20 -
D).3	Registration of a Production Device	20 -
D).4	De-Registration of a Production Device	29 -
D).5	Maintenance of Production Device Registration Data	29 -
D	0.6	Audit of Registered Production Devices	29 -
C).7	Registration Error/Exception Handling	31 -
Е	Cert	tificate Systems Administration	33 -
E	.1	Issuing EECS Certificates	33 -
E	.2	Eligible energy for EECS Certificates	33 -
E	.3	Processes	34 -
E	.4	Measurement	38 -
E	.5	Energy Storage	41 -
E	.6	Energy Carrier Conversion	41 -
E 4	.7 1 -	Combustion Fuel (e.g., Biomass) Input and Production Devices with multiple energy	inputs -
E	.8	Format	42 -



EECS DOMAIN PROTOCOL GSE – ITALY



E.9	Transferring EECS Certificates	45 -
E.10	Rules for EECS Certificates for export and import	46 -
E.11	Administration of Malfunctions, Corrections and Errors	47 -
E.12	End of Life of EECS Certificates – Cancellation	48 -
E.13	End of Life of EECS Certificates – Expiry	51 -
E.14	End of Life of EECS Certificates – Withdrawal	51 -
F Issu	er's Agents	52 -
F.1	Production Auditor	52 -
F.2	Production Registrar	52 -
F.3	Measurement Body(/ies)	52 -
G Acti	ivity Reporting	54 -
G.1	Public Reports	54 -
G.2	Record Retention	54 -
G.3	Orderly Market Reporting	54 -
H Asso	ociation of Issuing Bodies	55 -
H.1	Membership	55 -
H.2	Complaints to the AIB	55 -
I Cha	nge Control	57 -
I.1	Complaints to [EECS Scheme Member]	57 -
1.2	Disputes	57 -
1.3	Change Requests	57 -
Annex 1	Contacts List	60 -
Annex 2	Account Application/Amendment Form	63 -
Annex 3	Device Registration Form	68 -
Annex 4	Production/Consumption Declaration	72 -
Annex 5	EECS Cancellation Statement	76 -





A INTRODUCTION

This Domain Protocol describes how the EECS Standard has been implemented in a certain Domain (country/region) for a certain type of energy certificate and it indicates where that system deviates from that standard. The EECS framework including the Domain Protocol aims to ensure robustness and transparency for all parties involved.

A Domain Protocol promotes quality and clarity, as it:

- explains local rules;
- provides clear information to all stakeholders (consumers, market parties, other members, government, the EU Commission etc.);
- facilitates assessment of compliance and permissible deviation from the EECS Rules;
- facilitates audit; and
- translates local rules into a single format and language, supporting each of the above.

Important contact information is provided in Annex 1.





B GENERAL

B.1 Scope

This section demonstrates compliance with the following EECS Rules:

A11.1.1	C3.1.1	E6.2.1a	E6.3.1	E6.3.2	N2.1.1	02.1.1

- B.1.1 This Domain Protocol sets out the procedures, rights, and obligations, which apply to the Domain of Italy and relate mainly to the EECS Electricity Scheme and Gas Scheme as defined in the EECS Rules. GSE has been appointed also as the issuing body for the following GOs: Thermal, Cogeneration and Hydrogen. However, as of today, the procedure has been completed only for electric and gas GOs.
- B.1.2 Production Device qualification for this Domain will be determined such that, the Production Device is effectively located in Italy (for electricity PDs) or physically located on Italian territory (for gas PDs).
- B.1.3 The Gestore dei Servizi Energetici GSE (Energy Services Operator) is authorised to Issue EECS Certificates relating to the following EECS Product(s):
 - EECS GO for electricity, renewable gases, hydrogen and heating and cooling

as established by article 46 of Legislative Decree 8 November 2021 n. 199 and confirmed by the article 4.5.

- B.1.4 GSE is authorised to Issue EECS Certificates relating to the following EECS Product Type(s):
 - Source: Electricity (renewable), Gas (renewable) including Methane from renewable energy, Hydrogen, Heating and Cooling.
 - Technology: High-Efficiency Cogeneration Technology only using renewable electricity (RES-CHP), implying the mandate to issue certificates for High-Efficiency Cogeneration in accordance with EU Directive 2012/27 (EU) transposed on national legislation with Legislative Decree 104/2012.
- B.1.5 GSE is authorised to Issue EECS Certificates relating to the following Energy Carriers:
 Electricity (renewable), Gas (renewable) including Methane from renewable energy,
 Hydrogen, Heating and Cooling. Certificates are issued for electricity for the following energy
 sources: solar, wind, hydro-electric, Geo-thermal, marine, thermal. In case certificates are
 issued for gases, Certificates *are issued* for now, only for Methane from renewable energy.
 Theoretically, GSE is authorised to issue GOs for Hydrogen and also for renewable gas and
 synthetic gas (only for the renewable part) but currently there are no power plants located in
 Italy that has sent issuing requests. Furthermore, also for thermal GOs no production device
 has been registered as of today.
- B.1.6 GSE is authorised to Issue the following types of energy certificates outside of the EECS Framework: none.

B.2 Status and Interpretation

This section demonstrates compliance with the following EECS Rules:



EECS DOMAIN PROTOCOL



GSE – ITALY

E6.2.1d	E6.2.4	E6.3.1	E6.3.4

- B.2.1 This document refers to EECS Rules [8 version 1.6]. It is based on the Domain Protocol template release from February 2023.
- B.2.2 The EECS Rules are subsidiary and supplementary to national legislation.
- B.2.3 The EECS Rules and its subsidiary documents are implemented in Italy in the manner described in this Domain Protocol. Any deviations from the provisions of the EECS Rules that may have material effect are set out in section C.7 of this document.
- B.2.4 The capitalised terms used in this Domain Protocol shall have the meanings ascribed to them in the <u>EECS Rules</u> except as stated in section C.7 of this document.
- B.2.5 This Domain Protocol is made contractually binding between any EECS Participant and GSE by agreement in the form of the Standard Terms and Conditions.
- B.2.6 In the event of a dispute, the approved English version of this Domain Protocol will take precedence over a local language version. However, it does not take precedence over the document "Application Rules" since it is a document approved by the Ministry of the Environment and Energy Security.

B.3 Roles and Responsibilities

This section demonstrates compliance with the following EECS Rules:

A11.1.1 C3.1.1 E4.2.2 E6.2.1c H

B.3.1 The Authorised Issuing Body for EECS GOS in Italy is GSE. Its role is to administer the EECS Registration Database and its interface with the EECS Transfer System.
 Since January 1st 2013 GSE has been appointed by the Ministry of Economic Development as the Competent Authority to issue Guarantees of Origin in Italy. From that date GSE is the sole competent body in Italy to issue, transfer and cancel EECS GOs from Renewable Energy Sources.

After the publication of the Decree 224 of 14 July 2023, GSE has also been appointed by the Ministry of the Environment and Energy Security as the Issuing Body for GOs in the following sectors: renewable gas (including Methane from renewable energy), Hydrogen, Heating and Cooling. Regarding the Methane from renewable energy GOs, these GOs can be issued from the production period starting January 2023 8article 20.3 of the Decree 224 of 14 July 2023.

GSE is the state-owned company which promotes and supports renewable energy sources in Italy. The sole shareholder of GSE is the Ministry of Economy and Finance, which exercises its rights in consultation with the Ministry of the Environment and Energy Security.

GSE is responsible for promotion of electricity from renewable sources; GSE is in charge of promoting energy efficiency, RES for heating and cooling, biofuels for transport and other uses. GSE is also involved in institutional activities and international relations.





GSE is the Parent Company of three subsidiaries:

- Gestore dei Mercati Energetici GME which organizes and economically manages the electricity markets as well as the environmental markets such as: GOs Bilateral Contract Platform ((PB-GO) and GOs Exchange Platform (M-GO) (see also E.5.1.).
- Acquirente Unico AU which buys electricity in the market on the most favourable terms and resells it to distributors or retailers of the standard offer market for supply to small consumers who did not switch to the open market.
- Ricerca sul Sistema Energetico RSE which performs research in the electricity and energy sectors and in projects of strategic interest.

GSE operates the Registry of EECS GOs for Renewable Energy Sources it is an electronic database called "Certigy", operational from the end of May 2023.

GSE qualifies RES production devices (hereafter referred to as PD) by checking the documentation provided by the production registrars and, eventually, by performing on-site inspections.

GSE verifies (on a sampling basis) that the PD qualification criteria are and continue to be fulfilled.

B.3.2 The Competent Authority for EECS GOs in Italy is GSE. Its role is defined by legislation to be responsible for the operation of EECS GOs in Italy. GSE is also the Competent Authority for Disclosure in Italy.

The Regulatory Authority for Energy, Networks and the Environment (ARERA) is the Body responsible for collecting volumes of green sales from suppliers, which are then matched by GSE with the volume of GOs cancelled. ARERA is also in charge of controlling the amount of green products sold.

B.3.3 For Electricity sector, the Authorised Measurement Body are the bodies listed on the website <u>568-19allb.pdf (arera.it)</u>. They are the bodies established under national regulation to be responsible for the collection and validation of measured volumes of energy used in national financial settlement processes. These are grid operators responsible to collect measurement data of electricity produced and injected into the grid and to send them to GSE. Grid operators can be found via the web site of the Italian Energy Regulator (Autorità di Regolazione per Energia Reti e Ambiente): <u>ARERA - Estrattore Pubblico</u> For other sectors (gas, hydrogen and thermal), the Authorised Measurement Body are the bodies established under national regulation to be responsible for the collection and validation of measured volumes of energy used in national financial settlement processes.

For all sectors, the overall energy content of the inputs used by the PD is provided by PD owners and confirmed by specific authorized testing facilities and/or by official province/regional authorities, depending on the primary energy source.





- B.3.4 Contact details for the principal roles and Issuing Body agents are given in Annex 1.
- B.3.5 The EECS Registration Database operated by GSE can be accessed via the website GSE Area Clienti. From Area Clienti it is possible to access the platform (Portale GO) for the qualification of RES production devices, registration of the Account Holder and collection of measurement data (the latter it is only for electric GOs. Regarding the other type of GOs measures are collected from other platforms). From Portale GO, the operators can access to Certigy platform which is the system that manages the certificates (issuing, transfers, cancellation).

Tariffs for all GSE services are detailed in the Annex I of the "Application Rules".

B.3.6 In Italy no Non-Government Certificates exist and no Independent Criteria Schemes are allowed.

B.4 Summary: Issuance scope

B.4.1 In summary, GSE has been authorised to Issue the following types of energy certificates:

Issuing Body issues certificates for Electricity		Elect	Electricity – Product Type	
	Energy Source	Source	Technology (= High-Efficiency Cogeneration)	
	Solar	х	х	
	Wind	Х		
	Geothermal	х	х	
	Hydro	х		
EECS GO	Thermal (Biomass, Bioliquid, Biogas)	Х	х	
	Waste	х	х	
	Marine	х		
	Fossil			
	Nuclear	No nuclear plants in Italy		
National GO (non-EECS*)	none			
EECS Support Certificate	none			
EECS Target Certificate	none			





EECS NGC (name)	none	
National certificate other than GO (non-EECS*)	none	

(*) Non-EECS certificates may not be transferred over the AIB hub.

Issuing Body issues certificates for Gas		Type of Gas		
	Energy Source	Methane	Hydrogen	Unspecified Gas
	Renewable sources:	Х	Х	
EECS GO	GAS GOs= Methane from renewable energy.			
	Hydrogen GOs= Hydrogen only produced by electrolysis with renewable energies.			
National GO (non-EECS*)	none			
EECS Support Certificate	none			
EECS Target Certificate	none			
EECS NGC (name)	none			
National certificate other than GO (non-EECS*)	none			

(*) Non-EECS certificates may not be transferred over the AIB hub.

Issuing Body issues certificates for:		Thermal energy	
National GO (non-EECS*)	Italy issues only EECS GOs		



EECS DOMAIN PROTOCOL GSE – ITALY



EECS Target Certificate	[please specify characteristics]		
National certificate other than GO (non-EECS*)	[please specify characteristics]		

(*) Non-EECS certificates may not be transferred over the AIB hub.





C OVERVIEW OF NATIONAL LEGAL AND REGULATORY FRAMEWORK

C.1 Energy Market context for Electricity and Gas]

The Authorised Issuing Body for EECS GOs in Italy is GSE. Its role is to administer the EECS Registration Database and its interface with the EECS Transfer System.

Since January 1st, 2013, GSE has been appointed by the Ministry of Economic Development as the Competent Authority to issue Guarantees of Origin in Italy. From that date GSE is the sole competent body in Italy to issue, transfer and cancel EECS GOs from Renewable Energy Sources.GSE is the stateowned company which promotes and supports renewable energy sources in Italy. The sole shareholder of GSE is the Ministry of Economy and Finance, which exercises its rights in consultation with the Ministry of Economic Development.GSE is responsible for promotion of electricity from renewable sources; GSE is in charge of promoting energy efficiency, RES for heating and cooling, biofuels for transport. GSE is also involved in institutional activities and international relations.

C.2 The EECS Framework

This section demonstrates compliance with the following EECS Rules:

D3.1.2 E6.2.1b E6.2.1d N8	0.10
---------------------------	------

C.2.1 For this Domain, the relevant local enabling legislation is as follows: in transposition of the provisions of Article 19 of Directive (EU) 2018/2001 on the promotion of the use of energy from renewable sources, Article 46 of Legislative Decree 8 November 2021 n. 199 establishes specific provisions regarding Guarantees of Origin (hereinafter, also GO).

In particular, the article 46.9 delegates to a Decree of the Minister of the Environment and Energy Security, on a proposal from ARERA, the definition of the methods:

- for the implementation of article 46 and the updating of the methods for issuing, recognizing
 and cancelling the GOs from renewable sources as well as their methods of use by energy
 suppliers in the context of energy supplied to consumers on the basis of contracts concluded
 with reference to the consumption of energy produced from renewable sources; for the use
 of the revenues deriving from the sale, by the GSE, of the GOs in its availability (through the
 auctions), with the purposes of a reduction of the tariff components that feed the respective
 incentive mechanisms;
- with which the precision, reliability or authenticity of the GOs issued by other Member States is verified, providing that, in the event of refusal to recognise, such refusal is promptly notified to the European Commission.

For the implementation of the aforementioned provisions, it was published the <u>Decree of the</u> <u>Minister of the Environment and Energy Security of 14 July 2023, n. 224</u> (hereinafter, GO Decree). The GO Decree was published on the website of the Ministry of the Environment and Energy Security, and it is in force from 18 July 2023.





In accordance with the provisions of article 17, paragraph 1, of the GO Decree, it was published the document named "Application Rules" that regulates the application rules connected to the management of the processes relating to the functionality of the national register of GOs.

Under the GO Decree, GSE has been properly appointed as an Authorised Issuing Body for electricity, renewable gases (including Methane from renewable energy), hydrogen and heating and cooling GOs.

C.2.2 GSE has been properly appointed as an Authorised Issuing Body only for EECS Product(s).

C.3 National Energy Source Disclosure

This section demonstrates compliance with the following EECS Rules:

E3.3.14

- C.3.1 For this Domain, the authorised body for supervision of Disclosure of the origin of energy towards consumers is *GSE*. This body is responsible for supervision of disclosure of the origin of the following Energy Carriers: electricity.
- C.3.2 Supervision of disclosure in this nation is allocated to a single competent body: GSE.
- C.3.3 The legislation and regulation for disclosure are available on the article 8 of the GO Decree. The methodology and process for disclosure, in compliance with the GO Decree (article 17 comma 2), was defined within 180 days from its publication. Since 2021 GSE follows the AIB methodology for disclosure "Issuance Based Residual Mix Calculation Methodology".

Regarding the GAS sector, the Article 20.7 of the GO Decree states that the Authority proposes to the Ministry a procedure regarding gas disclosure (other than transport sector) and thermal disclosure. GSE is currently waiting for this procedure to be validated.

Summary of the disclosure methodology and process:

The <u>Law No. 125 of 3rd August 2007</u> has transposed the Directive 2003/54/EC introducing the obligation to disclose in Italy.

Article 1(5) states that electricity suppliers must specify in or with the bills and through any promotional material made available to final customers the contribution of each energy source to the overall fuel mix of the supplier over the previous two years and to indicate where the information concerning the environmental impacts of such production lies.

It requested the publication of a Ministerial Decree (The <u>Ministerial Decree of 31st July 2009</u>) to define the residual mix calculation methodology, producers' residual mix and suppliers' mix.

The publication of the Ministerial Decree <u>224 of the 14 of July 2023</u> replaced and repealed the Ministerial Decree of 31st July 2009.

The Article 8 of the Ministerial Decree 224 of the 14 of July 2023 has provided dispositions on how electricity suppliers are obliged to specify in or with the bills and through any promotional material made available to final customers:





• The contribution of each energy source to the overall fuel mix of the supplier over the previous year.

• Information regarding CO2 and radioactive waste content of the electricity. Information on environmental impact, in terms of CO2 emissions and radioactive waste resulting from electricity production by means of the overall energy mix of the supplier from the previous year.

The GO is the sole tool to be used by electricity suppliers to disclose RES quota in energy mix.

The Decree asked to GSE to define, 180 days from the publication of the Decree, a Procedure for the calculation of suppliers' energy mix and how Terna and Acquirente Unico communicates to GSE data for the national mix calculation.

Disclosure process, verified by GSE, follows the following steps and schedule:

• By 31st of March each year, Terna communicates production data to GSE split by the following sources: renewables, natural gas, coal, oil products, nuclear, lignite, others.

• By 31st March each year suppliers communicate their data on sales and imports to GSE, specifying for each contract the POD (point of delivery) and the total number of GOs cancelled.

• By 30th June each year GSE calculates the national residual mix, the residual mix and the suppliers' own supply mix and publishes them in the GSE website and in the Fuel Mix System.

• Every four months and by 31th July, suppliers have to disclose their mix to end consumers along with the national average production mix fed into the electricity grid. The statement includes three categories of information for the previous year: the national mix calculation, the suppliers' energy mix, the suppliers' energy mix for each contract.

Fonti primarie utilizzate	Composizione del mix energetico per contratto (%)	Composizione del mix energetico nazionale utilizzato per la produzione di energia elettrica immessa nel sistema elettrico (%)	Composizione del mix energetico utilizzato per la produzione di energia elettrica venduta (%)
	Anno (n-1)	Anno (n-1)	Anno (n-1)
Fonti Rinnovabili			
Carbone			
Lignite			
Gas Naturale			
Prodotti Petroliferi			
Nucleare			
Altre Fonti			

- C.3.4 The methodology of the residual mix calculation follows the "Issuance Based Residual Mix Calculation Methodology". Calculation of the residual mix is done according to the following formulas:
 - A. The **Domestic (or National) Residual Mix** is calculated as follows:
- the sum of the energy mixes at injection into the grid for each energy sources

minus

Issued GOs

plus

• Expired GOs





The total volume of the Domestic Residual Mix is calculated as the sum of volumes of different energy sources in the Domestic Residual Mix.



The share of Energy Source x in the Domestic Residual Mix is calculated as follow:

% in the Domestic $RM_{Energy \ Source_x} = \frac{Domestic \ Residual \ Mix_{Energy \ Source_x}}{Domestic \ Residual \ Mix}$

The volume of the Domestic Residual Mix is compared with the volume of Untracked Consumption in the country. The Untracked Consumption is obtained by deducting all Cancellations from the country's yearly electricity consumption.

$$Electricity \ consumption - \sum_{x=1}^{n} Cancelled \ attributes_{Energy \ Source_{x}} = Untracked \ Consumption$$

The difference between the volumes of the Domestic Residual Mix and the Untracked Consumption is the deficit or surplus of Attributes in the country. In case the country has an Attribute surplus, the surplus is collected to the European Attribute Mix. In case the country has an Attribute deficit, the deficit needs to be fulfilled with Attributes from the European Attribute Mix.

If Domestic RM > Untracked Consumption → Surplus Surplus = Domestic RM – Untracked Consumption If Domestic RM < Untracked Consumption → Deficit Deficit = Untracked Consumption – Domestic RM

B. The **Final Residual Mix** is calculated as follows:

In case of Surplus, the shares of energy sources remain unchanged when moving from Domestic to Final Residual Mix in surplus countries.

In case of Deficit, the volume of deficit is taken from the EAM foreseen by the AIB.

 $\begin{aligned} \text{Domestic Residual Mix}_{Energy \ Source_x Country_y} + \text{Intake from the EAM}_{Energy \ Source_x Country_y} \\ = \text{Final Residual Mix}_{Energy \ Source_x Country_y} \end{aligned}$

The share of Energy Source in the Final Residual Mix is:

% in the Final $RM_{Energy \ Source_x Country_y} = \frac{Final \ Residual \ Mix_{Energy \ Source_x Country_y}}{Final \ Residual \ Mix_{Energy \ Source_x}}$

C. Total Supplier Mix for each Supplier

It is obtained by summing the volume of Cancellations per Attribute with the Final Residual Mix

 $TSM_{EnergySource_{x}Country_{y}} = Final \ RM_{EnergySource_{x}Country_{y}} + Cancelled \ Attributes_{EnergySource_{x}Country_{y}}$





The energy source shares of TSM are calculated by dividing the individual energy source volumes with the total consumption of Italy:

% in the $TSM_{EnergySource_xCountry_y} =$

 $\frac{TSM_{EnergySource_{x}Country_{y}}}{Consumption_{Country_{y}}}$

- C.3.5 Cancellation for usage in another Domain (i.e., Ex Domain Cancellations) are not allowed
- C.3.6 The results of the supervision on disclosure are available on the GSE website and in the Fuel Mix System.

C.4 National Public Support Schemes

This section demonstrates compliance with the following EECS Rules:

	1	
None directly		

- Green Certificates The Ministerial Decree of 6thJuly 2012 provided dispositions on the transition from the Green Certificate scheme to a feed-in premium scheme applying to electricity produced by RES power plants become operational within 31st December 2012 for the remaining incentive period after 2015. The quota obligation system under the Green Certificates scheme was abolished from January 1st 2016.
- Feed-in Tariff for small RES production devices (up to 1 MW). The amount of tariffs is differentiated by source. (Regulatory framework:

Ministerial Decree 18 December 2008 (Italian only):

https://www.gazzettaufficiale.it/do/gazzetta/serie_generale/3/pdfPaginato?dataPubblicazio neGazzetta=20090102&numeroGazzetta=1&tipoSerie=SG&tipoSupplemento=GU&numeroSu pplemento=0&progressivo=0&numPagina=16&edizione=0&elenco30giorni)

Ministerial Decree 6 July 2012:

https://www.mise.gov.it/images/stories/normativa/DM 6 luglio 2012 sf.pdf

Ministerial Decree 5 July 2012 (Italian only):

https://www.mise.gov.it/images/stories/normativa/dm_5_luglio_12_sf.pdf

• Sliding Feed-in premium for all RES production devices becoming operational from 1st January 2013. (Regulatory framework:

Ministerial Decree 6 July 2012:





https://www.mise.gov.it/images/stories/normativa/DM_6_luglio_2012_sf.pdf

Ministerial Decree 5 July 2012 (Italian only):

https://www.mise.gov.it/images/stories/normativa/dm_5_luglio_12_sf.pdf

Ministerial Decree 4 July 2019 (Italian only):

https://www.gazzettaufficiale.it/eli/id/2019/08/09/19A05099/sg

In the EECS GO system the information regarding whether and to what extent the unit of energy has benefited from any support scheme is provided as follows:

- In the phase of qualification of a RES power plant, it is recorded if the installation benefits from any kind of support (e.g. investment support, production support or both);
- The above-mentioned information is thus recorded on each certificate issued for the production of that power plant.

No impacts on the disclosure system comes from the relation between EECS GOs and support schemes.

The Support schemes for the GAS sector are:

Ministerial Decree 2 March 2018 (Italian only), for the "Promotion of the use of biomethane and other advanced biofuels in the transport sector"

https://www.gazzettaufficiale.it/eli/id/2018/03/19/18A01821/SG

Ministerial Decree 15 September 2022 (Italian only), that implements the article 11, comma 1 and the article 14, comma 1, letter b), of the Legislative Decree n. 199/2021.

https://www.gazzettaufficiale.it/atto/serie_generale/caricaDettaglioAtto/originario?atto.dat aPubblicazioneGazzetta=2022-10-26&atto.codiceRedazionale=22A06066

All GOs have the information regarding support (following AIB Fact Sheet 3).

C.5 EECS Product Rules

This section demonstrates compliance with the following EECS Rules:

E6.2.1f E6.2.1g	
-----------------	--





C.5.1 The EECS Product Rules as applied in *Italy* are set out within sections D Registration and E Certificate Systems Administration of this document.

C.6 Non-EECS certificates in the Domain

C.6.1 Not applicable

C.7 Local Deviations from the EECS Rules

This section identifies those areas where there are minor differences from the EECS Rules without impacting the integrity of EECS Certificates.

- C.7.1 Deviation from EECS Rules C3.4.1(b): Regarding the frequency of issuing of EECS certificates (see E1), even though there is an obligation on grid operators to provide GSE with measurement data on a monthly basis, there is no obligation on producers to request issues of certificates with the same frequency. In all cases a production period of one month is recorded on GOs.
- C.7.2 Deviation from EECS Rules C3.5.1(b) and C3.5.4: Regarding production devices with rated output < 50 kW, which are included in one of the categories listed in E3.4 (subsidized, net-metered, etc.), GSE issues GOs based on the production of electricity with an aggregated value of a virtual PD, resulting as the total production rated output of all PDs included in the same market zone. For these GOs, Ministerial Decree 224 stipulates the criteria according to which the minimum information can be reported in aggregate form.</p>
- C.7.3 Deviation from EECS Rules C3.4.4: GSE may issue EECS GOs no earlier than January of the year in which the registration is completed, provided all necessary Entry and Exit Measurements have successfully been verified and approved by Measurement Bodies, Certification Bodies and other relevant Authorities, as detailed in D6.1.

D REGISTRATION

D.1 Registration of an Account Holder

This section demonstrates compliance with the following EECS Rules:

|--|

- D.1.1 Any legal or natural person is entitled to take part in the Italian EECS GO's Registry. GSE differentiates between the following roles:
 - Producers
 - SuppliersTraders
 - Final users





- Natural Gas Filling Station (only for the Gas Transport sector)
- D.1.2 In order to be registered and have an account opened, applicants need to follow the registration wizard procedure available at <u>https://areaclienti.gse.it</u>
- D.1.3 The IT system provides the applicants with User ID and Password to access the EECS GO's Registry.
- D.1.4 After the registration, in order to open an account holder, all applicants (except final users) have to send this following document:

Company Certificate issued by the Chamber of Commerce or a sworn translation of a foreign declaration of the Chamber of CommerceFinal users have to send only a:

- Declaration in accordance with articles 46 and 47 of Decree of the President of the Republic no. 445 of 28 December 2000
- D.1.5 For each type of registering subject, an Account Holder profile with different functionalities will be created.
- D.1.6 For each profile an Account Holder is assigned regardless of the sector in which it operates (electricity, gas, etc..).
- D.1.7 Application for registering within the Italian EECS GO's Registry can be completed by following the procedures described in the "Manuale Utente Garanzie di Origine", which can be found in the Documents section of the GSE website <u>www.gse.it</u>
- D.1.8 A code number will be assigned to each Account Holder profile (multiple profiles will be assigned for multiple Accounts).
- D.1.9 Once the Account Holder profile is opened, the applicant can access to the platform, named "Certigy", for make all operations with certificates.
- D.1.10 Only in case of auctions, in addition to the "Company Certificate issued by the Chamber of Commerce or a sworn translation of a foreign declaration of the Chamber of Commerce", already available, market operators have to send to GSE the following documents, through the portal GO:
 - Certificate attesting the absence of criminal proceedings;
 - Certificate released by a competent authority stating that the Company legal representative; CEO and general director have not been convicted of certain types of crimes (e.g. fraud, serious damages to the State, etc.);
 - Certificate attesting the admission to participate to the Bilateral Platform managed by GME;
 - Formal request asked by GSE to participate to the auction session (specific template downloading on portal GO);
 - Identification document.





- D.1.11 To open an account participants must sign the Standard Terms and Condition (the STC includes the tariff of services).
- D.1.12 GSE has the right to require further information/documents when deemed necessary.
- D.1.13 No deadlines have been set to open an account. However, when performing public activities, GSE is subject to laws and rules applied to Public Administration Bodies. Regarding administrative procedures, law No.241/90 sets a time limit of 30 days to conclude any procedure, where no different deadlines have been established. To open an account participants must sign the Standard Terms and Condition (the STC includes the tariff of services).
- D.1.14 GSE has the right to require further information/documents when deemed necessary.
- D.1.15 No deadlines have been set to open an account. However, when performing public activities, GSE is subject to laws and rules applied to Public Administration Bodies. Regarding administrative procedures, law No.241/90 sets a time limit of 30 days to conclude any procedure, where no different deadlines have been established.
- D.1.16 GSE exchanges information and works closely together with the Italian VAT Authority (Guardia di Finanza) that has an office in the GSE's building.

D.2 Resignation of an Account Holder

This section must demonstrate compliance with the following EECS Rules:

	None directly			
--	---------------	--	--	--

- D.2.1 The Account Holder must notify GSE of the intention to close its Account in written form. The effective date of closure must not be less than 30 working days from the date of receipt by GSE.
- D.2.2 When closing an Account, the Account Holder is responsible for paying any outstanding payments to GSE. GSE is not responsible for refunding any already paid fee of the Account Holder.
- D.2.3 GSE will amend the EECS Registration database accordingly.
- D.2.4 When an Account is closed, it is no longer active: any access to it is inhibited and, where EECS GO's still remain on it, they are not transferable anymore. Such EECS GO's will thus be collected into the National Residual Mix once they expire.

D.3 Registration of a Production Device

This section demonstrates compliance with the following EECS Rules:





<u>Microsoft Visio</u>Only the owners (also called "producers") of all renewable production devices in operation, with the exemption of the cases listed in the section C.7 for which GSE issues and automatically transfers to its own account (free of charge) EECS GOs related to the corresponding electricity produced and injected into the grid, are entitled to qualify the PD by asking to GSE to register it in order to get EECS GOs.

Before registration of a production device Producers have to register themselves and their power of attorney by sending to GSE the documents listed in the above paragraph D.1.

Dissemination Level (DL)	Applicable for Energy Carriers	GOs operations
DL 1 – Consumed by the operator of the production device	Electricity, Renewable Gases, Hydrogen	Issuing and automatic cancellation
DL 2 – Transferred over a Distribution or Transmission System	Electricity, Renewable Gases, Hydrogen	Issuing and Transferring
DL 3 – Transferred over a Closed Distribution System	Electricity, Renewable Gases, Hydrogen	Issuing and Transferring
DL 4 – Transferred over any other network than a Distribution or Transmission System or Closed Distribution System	Electricity, Renewable Gases, Hydrogen	Issuing and Transferring
DL 5 – Transferred over a Heating or Cooling Grid	Heating and Cooling	Issuing and Transferring
DL 6 – Transported by vehicle	Renewable Gases, Hydrogen	Issuing and Transferring
DL 8 – Unspecified	Renewable Gases, Hydrogen	 Issuing and Transferring Automatic cancellation

For each plant configuration is assigned a Dissemination Level.

ELECTRICITY PDs

Flow-chart 1: Description of the PD registration process

The Owners (Producers) of all renewable energy production devices, in order to obtain GOs, must first register the Production Device, by means of a process called "Qualifica IGO".

The process can be completed by:

- Registration in the "Area Clienti" of the GSE website (if not already registered for other applications with GSE);
- Access to the "Portale GO" in order to complete the qualification request. A PD for electricity can be registered on the Portale GO by completing the following steps:





- Presentation of a qualification request to GSE ;
- \circ $\;$ Technical analysis by GSE to validate the request ;
- Acquisition of energy measures (gross production and net production), validated by national TSO ;
- Commercial validation ;

If a PD has been previously qualified by GSE for other types of incentive mechanisms, a simplified qualification process is carried out.

The Portale GO is interconnected with other GSE platforms in order to allow a contemporary "Qualifica GO" with other types of qualification processes.

The timeline for completion of a qualification process, and registration of a PD for electricity GOs, is illustrated as follows:

The owner of a PD must follow the following timeframe for registration of a PD, depending on when the PD has started production.

	Application for registration	
Operational date	from	То
In the years before the year "n"	21st January year "n"	30th September year "n"
Between the 1° January and the 31st August year "n"	21st January year "n"	30th September year "n"
Between 1st September and 31st December year "n"	1st October year "n"	20th January "n+1"

If the above deadlines are not respected, the PD cannot be registered in year "n", but the owner can apply for registration in the following years.

The application can be sent to GSE exclusively electronically, by logging in onto the EECS GOs Account.Before starting the registration procedure in the EECS GOs Registry producers have to register their production devices in the Italian TSO Registry to receive the PD unique code "CENSIMP" that they have to declare the EECS GOs Registry for the registration of the PD.

When a *Qualifica IGO request* is presented, a set of technical data and specific information of the PD must be transmitted.

Afterwards, where not already registered within GSE's archives, the applicant needs to upload some PD relevant documents such as:

- Technical description of the plants ;
- Line diagram ;
- Operating rules issued by the relative system operator ;
- Official documents "UTF" issued by VAT Authority (Guardia di Finanza) ;





• Declaration attesting that the PD has already received all authorizations needed, including the expected date of commissioning.

Where the documents requested are already available within GSE's database, the registrant is not asked to upload them again.

GSE proceeds at evaluating the application and, where it needs, asks the registrants to provide further information/documents (see the flow-chart 2).

Within 60 days GSE has to communicate to the registrant if the PD can be qualified or if the application has to be rejected. In other cases, the timeline for the registration of a production device depends on the specific conditions of that plant, especially whether GSE has to audit the plant (documentation audits). When GSE asks for documentation audit the timeframe of 60 days is frozen to permit the accomplishment of the documentation audit.

Any dialogue between GSE and the registrant during the registration process is electronically (via the EECS GOs Registry).

Once the application for registration is accepted the PD's registration is coded.

Flow-chart 2: Additional information requested by GSE



EECS DOMAIN PROTOCOL

GSE – ITALY





The outcome of the "Qualifica IGO" process, and the subsequent registration of a PD, depends on:

- Verification of generic requirements for the Producer and the PD;
- Analysis of the documentation transmitted by the Producer, including information on the type of renewable energy source, the plant configuration, the rated power outcome of the PD, the grid connection configuration, the process and technology used for the production of renewable energy;





• Check of correspondence between the information found in the Portale GO and the information given during the Qualifica GO.

The PD owner must notify every change occurred. GSE can anyway control the maintenance of PDs data since almost all production devices registered in the EECS GOS Registry also have another contractual relationship with GSE because of any support scheme eventually granted and because of GSE's role in the Electricity National Statistics System. This means that GSE has different means to gather the relevant information about the production devices located in the Italian Domain.

GSE conducts audits of production devices with a priority to plants that also receive some kind of support, especially the all-inclusive feed in tariff. When such plant is qualified for EECS GOs as well, GSE checks this too.

GSE works closely together with the VAT Authority (Guardia di Finanza) that has an office in the GSE's building. GSE exchanges information also with the Police for performing on-site inspections of production devices. **GAS PDs**

The net energy produced by renewable gas production plants, as defined by the article 2, paragraph 1, letter k) of the Ministerial Decree 224 of the 14 July 2023, is entitled to the issuance of GOs.

GSE issues GAS GOs for the net energy produced by:

- A. Methane from renewable energy production plants, in particular:
 - i. Methane from renewable energy production plants that receives the following supports:
 - plants incentivized by the GSE pursuant to Ministerial Decree 2018 (only transport sector).
 - plants incentivized by the GSE pursuant to Ministerial Decree 2022 (transport and other uses sector);
 - *ii.* Methane from renewable energy production plants that don't receive any kind of support.
- B. RENEWABLE HYDROGEN production plants.
- C. OTHER RENEWABLE GASES production plants. By "other renewable gases" we mean renewable gases other than Methane from renewable energy (A) and renewable hydrogen (B).

The "Qualifica IGO" is necessary for the issuing of GAS GOs recognized for the net energy associated with the gas produced.

Ai.) Methane from renewable energy PRODUCTION PLANTS RECEIVING PUBLIC INCENTIVES

For PDs listed in the point Ai.) the "Qualifica IGO" is recognized at the same time as the positive conclusion of the evaluation investigation aimed at accessing the incentives (Methane from





renewable energy incentive mechanisms introduced by the Ministerial Decree 2018 and Ministerial Decree 2022). For these PDs the following information are defined:

- The "gas usage" sector of the Methane from renewable energy that must correspond to the "gas usage" in cancellation (FS 21). The gas usage is verified on the basis of the GHG emissions reduction value achieved with the raw materials used (biomasses used in the gas production process), in accordance with the minimum sustainability requirements provided for by article 42 of Legislative Decree n. 199/2021 for each gas usage sector;
- The operational date;
- Auxiliaries services percentage (in order to calculate net energy production);
- Algorithm for the calculation of the energy for which can be recognized GOs.

For these kinds of plants, GSE issues and automatically transfers to its own account (free of charge) EECS GOs related to the corresponding Methane from renewable energy produced in the following cases:

- PDs incentivized by the GSE pursuant to Ministerial Decree 2018 (all of them);
- PDs incentivized by the GSE pursuant to Ministerial Decree 2022 for which is recognized the Feed in Tariff.

Aii.) METHANE FROM RENEWABLE ENERGY PRODUCTION PLANTS NOT RECEIVING PUBLIC INCENTIVES

For PDs listed in the point Aii.), Producers can make a "Qualifica IGO" request to GSE in order to get EECS GOs. The request can be sent to GSE only after they became operational.

When a "Qualifica IGO" request request is presented, a set of technical data and specific information of the PD must be transmitted.

For these kinds of Methane from renewable energy production plants (PDs not receiving any incentives) the requirements to obtain the "Qualifica IGO" are the following:

• the Producer" must be the holder of the authorization for the construction and operation of the plant as well as the connection contract to the grid with the obligation to connect third parties, where applicable;

- the authorization must be valid and effective;
- the PD must be powered by renewable sources;
- the PD must be operational;
- the Methane from renewable energy produced must comply with the sustainability requirements referred to in article 42 of the Legislative Decree. N. 199/2021 for the specific gas usage sector;





- the documentation transmitted must be complete and exhaustive and must allow the determination of:
 - The location of the plant;
 - The category of intervention ("new construction", for newly built PDs, or "conversion" for existing PDs converted form biogas to Methane from renewable energy production);
 - Type of plant and Methane from renewable energy production process;

• Plant configuration and method of connection to the network (as defined in article 2, paragraph 1, letter t), point 2, of the GO decree);

- capacity of the plant in Smc/h;
- operational date;
- \circ $\;$ raw materials/biomasses used in the production process (type and annual quantities);

 \circ $\,$ value of reduction of GHG emissions achieved by the plant through the use of biomass;

- Localization and type of measurement meters;
- How auxiliary services are supplied;
- Percentage factor of Auxiliaries services.

The PD owner is held to issue all declarations in accordance with articles 46 and 47 of Decree of the President of the Republic no. 445 of 28 December 2000 and under the procedure set out in art. 38 thereof, i.e. declaring that he/she is aware of the loss of benefits, if any, arising from or of criminal penalties inflicted in case of misrepresentations as per articles 75 and 76 thereof.

The outcome of the "Qualifica IGO" process, and the subsequent registration of a PD, depends on:

• Verification of generic requirements for the Producer and the PD;

• Analysis of the documentation transmitted by the Producer, including information on the type of renewable energy source, the plant configuration, the rated power outcome of the PD, the grid connection configuration, the process used for the production of Methane from renewable energy;.

Within 90 days GSE has to communicate to the registrant if the PD can be qualified or if the application has to be rejected.

GSE proceeds at evaluating the application and, where it needs, asks the registrants to provide further information/documents (see the flow-chart 2).

After the positive evaluation of the request of "Qualifica IGO", the Producer must follow the following step:





- Registration in the "Area Clienti" of the GSE website (if not already registered for other applications with GSE);
- Access to the "Portale GO" and "Certigy" platform.

Specification on Gas Usage:

For Methane from renewable energy PDs that receive supports the usage of gas is linked to the support scheme. For example: PDs supported by DM 2 March 2018 can be only "Transport" (they cannot change).

Only in the case of Methane from renewable energy PDs that receive supports under the Ministerial Decree 2022, the producers can modify the gas usage by requesting a re-registration, but only if the PD respects the percentage of reduction of GHG emissions.

For PDs not supported by any mechanism, Producers can change the usage of gas asking for a specific month the issuing GAS GOs with another gas usage based on the sustainability information submitted to GSE. In this case is not required a re-registration but GSE will issue GAS GOs on monthly basis based on the information sent by the Producers.

B) RENEWABLE HYDROGEN PRODUCTION PLANTS

For PDs listed in the point B), Producers can make a "Qualifica IGO" request to GSE in order to get EECS GOs. The request can be sent to GSE only after they became operational.

When a Qualifica IGO request is presented, a set of technical data and specific information of the PD must be transmitted. In this case, the PD must produce renewable hydrogen as defined in article 2, paragraph 1, letter n), of the GO Decree.

C) OTHER RENEWABLE GASES production plants

For PDs listed in the point C), in order to get EECS GOs, the Producer must ask to GSE:

1. preliminary verification.

This preliminary request can also be submitted with reference to project production plants, i.e. before entry into operation (still in the planning or construction phase).

This preliminary activity is preparatory to verifying the eligibility of the plants for the release of the Qualifica IGO (to be requested from the GSE exclusively following entry into operation) as well as the evaluation of the type of GO that can be issued (GAS GOs or HYDROGEN GOs).

2. Qualifica IGO request (when the PD has become operational).

For all PDs all data for energy production is available after PD registration.





D.4 De-Registration of a Production Device

This section must demonstrate compliance with the following EECS Rules:

|--|

The PD owner must notify GSE of intent to deregister his/her Production Device in writing.

GSE will thus proceed at closing the EECS GOs Account in the EECS GOs Registry.

Data will be stored in the GSE database.

D.5 Maintenance of Production Device Registration Data

This section demonstrates compliance with the following EECS Rules:

CZ.Z.I CZ.Z.Z CZ.Z.S CZ.Z.S D5.1.2	C221 C222 C223 C225 D512
------------------------------------	--------------------------

- D.5.1 The registration of a Production Device expires after five years. Moreover, it can be renewed in case the Producer confirms to GSE all data regarding a registered PD at the end of this five-year period and in case significant modifications on the PD occur within the period.
- D.5.2 The plant operator must notify GSE without any delay, in writing of any changes related to PDs (e.g. property changes, enhancement etc.). GSE will evaluate whether such changes have impact on the maintenance of PD registration criteria and amends the EECS GOs Registry accordingly, without delay.

GSE assesses the changes in order to verify the maintenance of the requirements of the registration and, if the requirements are no longer met, the GSE communicates to the PD owner the revocation of the PD's qualification. GSE keeps all records of the communications with PDs owner regarding the registration of PDs.

- D.5.3 Where the capacity of a PD increases for any reason, such additional capacity is not registered as a separate element of the relevant PD but by updating PD capacity. Nevertheless, GSE keeps all records of the communications with PD's owner (including documentation) regarding the registration of PDs and the changes occurring in the qualification data. This means that the EECS GOs Registry keeps the information on when and how the changes were made.
- D.5.4 GSE notifies the AIB in case material errors are detected in Production Device data.

D.6 Audit of Registered Production Devices

This section demonstrates compliance with the following EECS Rules:

E3.3.7	E3.3.8	D5.1.2	
--------	--------	--------	--





- D.6.1 Validity of data provided when a GO request is presented by the PD owner is ensured as follows:
 - Import Meter measurements of both electricity and gas are verified by the same body that verifies the Export Meter and in the same way.
 - For Entry Measurements (input data), the PD first obtains certification from the relevant Certification Bodies for the use of specific biomass input (quantity, type); thereafter, these Certification Bodies are obliged to conduct inspections on a yearly basis as requested by national Legislation (Decreto Sostenibilità 14/11/2019 - art. 7.3) and provide declarations of biomass use to the relevant Authorities (local, regional, national levels depending on the Italian region in which the PD is located);
 - Regarding Export Meter measurements (output data), production declared by the PD owner is validated by the grid operator. For electricity, a single grid operator, Terna, is legally competent in Italy. For gases different operators with different responsibilities are active, depending on the transport and distribution configuration and on the Italian region in which the PD is located.

Moreover, GSE mandates further inspections, whether documentary or on-site, focused on all years between the start of production of a PD and the date of the inspection.

- D.6.2 PD inspections are determined on an annual basis based on different criteria (technical, economic, specific for each support scheme).
- D.6.3 Production audits are performed on a random basis by GSE. GSE conducts audits of production devices with a priority to plants that also receive some kind of support, especially the all-inclusive feed in tariff. Such plants are often qualified for EECS GOs too; therefore, they are checked for this as well.
- D.6.4 GSE conducts audits and inspections with internal resources and/or with the support of external organisations and companies.
- D.6.4.1 GSE's Investigation and Inspection Department has 2 operational units: PV and RES power plants HEC and energy efficiency.
- D.6.4.2 GSE works closely together with the VAT Authority (Guardia di Finanza) that has an office in GSE's building.
- D.6.4.3 GSE exchanges information also with the Police for performing on-site inspections of production devices.
- D.6.5 The aim of audits is
 - To verify data regarding energy produced;
 - To verify the veracity of information provided during the qualification process, among which the configuration of the plant systems and the way in which the plant is connected to the power grid;
 - To verify the Production Device continues to meet qualification criteria;
 - To verify that all needed authorizations have been granted with regard to the relevant PD ;
 - To audit measuring instruments.





- D.6.6 In case of on-site inspections, the relevant PD owner is informed minimum 7 days in advance about the coming inspection. GSE requires the legal representative to be present and he/her must ensure that the inspection can be performed in safety and healthy. At GSE discretion, inspections may be carried out without notice.
- D.6.7 Refusal to permit access to a Production Device may be considered a breach of the Standard Terms and Conditions.
- D.6.8 If anomalies are found a formal letter of default is sent.
- D.6.9 In case of any discrepancy GSE has the right to amend the registry by suspending the relevant PD from the participation within the EECS GOs Registry.
- D.6.10 If an inspection identifies material differences from the details recorded on the EECS
 Registration Database, the Registrant must re-apply for registration of the Production Device.
 The results of such an inspection are communicated within the different GO departments in
 GSE so the EECS GOs Registry can be modified.
- D.6.11 The penalty is to pay back the support that has been granted wrongfully. If EECS GOs were issued wrongly during the previous years, this is compensated with future EECS GOs, but if this is not possible a financial claim is introduced against the PD to give back EECS GOs money (price of the GOs of that year) or stop granting incentives.
- D.6.12 GSE will endeavour to deal with complaints received as soon as possible. Disputes arising out the STC shall be settled according to national law. Any dispute or complaints that cannot be settled amicably are subjected to the exclusive jurisdiction of Rome's Court.
- D.6.13 The PD owner is held to issue all declarations and/or notifications accompanying or completing the qualification request in accordance with articles 46 and 47 of Decree of the President of the Republic no. 445 of 28 December 2000 and under the procedure set out in art. 38 thereof, i.e. declaring that he/she is aware of the loss of benefits, if any, arising from or of criminal penalties inflicted in case of misrepresentations as per articles 75 and 76 thereof. For the purposes of the EECS GO qualification, GSE verifies whether the PDs conform to the data declared by the PD owner.
- D.6.14 Inspections verify that the Measurement Devices are correctly positioned in order to measure the quantity needed for calculating the amount of EECS Certificates to be Issued.
- D.6.15 Inspections confirm the accuracy of the Measurement Devices involved in the calculation of the amount of EECS Certificates to be issued to be acceptable in accordance with the existing regulatory framework and applicable standards.
- D.6.16 Inspections confirm that the formula for calculating the amount of EECS Certificates correctly reflects the amount of Output that qualifies for the Purpose of these EECS Certificates.

D.7 Registration Error/Exception Handling

This section demonstrates compliance with the following EECS Rules:

C2.2.2 E4.2.7





- D.7.1 Any errors in EECS Certificates resulting from an error in the registered data of a Production Device will be handled in accordance with section E.8.
- D.7.2 If GSE detects error data is entitled to correct them. An Account Holder must notify GSE without any delay, in writing of any changes occurring, or unplanned changes that have resulted in the information recorded in the EECS Registration Database in relation to the Account Holder becoming inaccurate.

GSE will amend the EECS registration database accordingly, without delay.

GSE assesses the changes in order to verify the maintenance of the requirements of the registration and, if the requirements are no longer met, the GSE communicates to the PD owner the revocation of the PD's qualification. GSE keeps all records of the communications with PDs owner regarding the registration of PDs.





E CERTIFICATE SYSTEMS ADMINISTRATION

E.1 Issuing EECS Certificates

This section demonstrates compliance with the following EECS Rules:

A2.1.1	A2.1.2	C3.1.1	C3.2.1	C3.3.1
C3.4.2	C3.4.4	E3.3.10	N3.1.1	03.1.1

- E.1.1 GSE issues EECS GOs according to the following preconditions:
 - the production device is registered properly
 - the production device is allocated to the account of the owner
 - for every production period, the Authorized Measurement Body (grid operators or GSE) reports the amount of produced energy from renewable energies
 - the energy was not produced more than twelve (12) months ago.
- E.1.2 The face value of one (1) EECS GO is one (1) MWh of energy produced and injected into the grid.
- E.1.3 No other certificates for disclosure purposes are issued in respect of the same MWh.
- E.1.4 The measurement data received from the grid operators (DSO and TSO) or declared from Producers in case of GAS PDs not connected to the grid, have to be validated by GSE who verifies if such data can be consistent with i.e. MWh expected to be produced by the relevant PD, peak power, etc.
- E.1.5 Where such comparison comes to a positive evaluation, GSE calculates the number of EECS GOs that could be issued.
- E.1.6 Each EECS GOs is issued in respect of the output of PDs, which are registered in the GSE's Registration Database.
- E.1.7 There is no issuance of EECS GOs if the last day on which the output is generated is more than 13 months after the first day on which the measured output was generated.
- E.1.8 EECS GOs are only issued in respect of the output of PDs, which has been found to be produced from the Input or Inputs claimed by the Registrant of the originating PD and which meets the output criteria for that EECS GOs; and the measured values of which have been collected and determined by the authorized measurement bodies.
- E.1.9 GSE issues EECS GOs since at the earliest January of the year in which the registration is completed, provided data for both Entry and Exit Measurements have been successfully validated as stipulated in D6.1.

E.2 Eligible energy for EECS Certificates

This section demonstrates compliance with the following EECS Rules:



EECS DOMAIN PROTOCOL





N6.4	06.4	

- E.2.1 For electricity sector, the energy eligible for EECS certificates is the amount of energy defined by the following formulas:
 - Dissemination Level 2

Issue = min (Net produced Energy; Energy injected into the grid)

- Formula Autoconsumption (Dissemination Level 1)
- E.2.2 Issue = max ((Net produced Energy Energy injected into the grid); 0))With reference to renewable gases, the energy eligible for EECS certificates is the energy associated to the measured value of renewable gas, specified by its calorific value, minus the energy consumption attributable to the plant's auxiliary services. The measured value of gas varies depending on the system configurations.

E.3 Processes

This section demonstrates compliance with the following EECS Rules:

A.4	C3.4.1	C3.4.3	C3.5.1	C3.5.2
C3.5.3	C4.1.1	C4.1.3	D7.1.2	E.2
N6.4.	06.4			

- E.3.1 The Account Holder of a Transferables Account is treated (as between the Account Holder and that Member) as the owner of the EECS Certificates.
- E.3.2 GSE shall ensure that its manual and automated information systems for the Issue, holding and transfer of EECS Certificates are able to support audit of all transactions with respect to EECS Certificates.
- E.3.3 GSE shall use in connection with its EECS Scheme the EECS Registration Database and Transfer Links approved for the purposes of its EECS Scheme.
- E.3.4 For the Electricity sector, after the validation of the measures by the grid operators (DSO and TSO), it is up to the owner/producer to decide when and how many certificates published on its account he/she wants to be issued. More specifically, the producer can submit an issuing request to GSE via Certigy. The issuing request is required for PDs in the electricity sector, including pumping and hybrid PDs for which GSE asks specific documentation.

The issuing requests for year "n" can be sent no later than the last day of the month preceding the GO expiry date. GSE checks and approves the issuing requests twice a month.

Producer can ask the issuing of PPA GOs (Power Purchase Agreement GOs) by stipulating, under the Presidential Decree 445/2000, that he has signed a PPA contract with a counterparty. If the counterparty to the PPA is a Final User, the GOs are immediately cancelled on the latter's account. If the counterparty is a Supplier or a Trader, the GOs may be subject to further transfers on the GME or





AIB platforms. When the PPA GOs are transferred on the GME or AIB platform, the tag PPA is lost. The internal transfer of PPA GOs from the Producer to the counterparty takes place through a specific functionality present on the Certigy platform. Through this functionality, the Producer declares, pursuant to Presidential Decree 445/2000, to have a PPA contract in place by communicating the property account number of the PPA counterparty and the number of PPA GOs to be transferred.

Article 31(3) of the Ministerial Decree of 6th July 2012 and confirmed by Decree GO states that in relation to renewable production devices which:

- a) benefit from the "simplified purchase and resale arrangements"; or
- b) benefit from "net metering"; or
- c) benefit from feed-in tariffs,
- d) benefit of a subsidy scheme for production of electricity from renewable energy sources, defined by the terms of national legislation (Decree n. 199 of November 8th 2021) which does not take into account the market value of GOs,

GSE issues and automatically transfers to its own account (free of charge) GOs related to the corresponding electricity produced and injected into the grid.

Such GOs are allocated to market operators through 5 auction sessions per year. According to article 6(4) of the Energy Regulator Resolution N. 104/11 (Italian only) the revenues of these auctions are used to decrease the share of the RES-support cost paid by the final consumer (so called component ASOS on the electricity invoice).

Regarding production devices with rated output < 50 kW and which are included in one of the categories listed above, GSE issues GOs based on the production of electricity with an aggregated value of a virtual PD, resulting as the total production rated output of all PDs included in the same market zone. For these GOs, within the guidelines of article 17 comma 1 of the Ministerial Decree 224 of 14 July 2023, criteria are defined according to which the minimum information found in article 4 comma 5 of the Ministerial Decree 224 of 14 July 2023 can be reported in aggregate form.

E.3.5 For the other sectors, GSE issues GOs directly on the producers' account in the Certigy platform, without an issuing request by the producer.

GSE can issue GAS GOs for Methane from renewable energy sales contracts between a Producer and a Final User pursuant to art. 11, paragraph 5, letter b), of the Ministerial Decree 224 of the 14 July 2023. More specifically, the Producer, after the issuing of the GAS GOs on its account, can transfer the GAS GOs to the Account of the Final User. The counterparty receives a notification from the IT system and can approve or reject the transfer: in case of approval, the GOs are deposited to his account and are immediately cancelled.

After the issuing on the nominated account, Certigy informs the Producers that the issuing has been done through a system of notifications.

E.3.5.1 Article 13 of the GO Decree states that GSE issues and automatically transfers to its own account (free of charge) GOs related to the corresponding production of renewable gas or renewable hydrogen which is supported by a mechanism which does not take into account the market value of a GO.





- E.3.5.2 Referring to Methane from renewable energy production plants, GOs are issued and automatically transferred to its own account (free of charge) if one of the following scenarios occur:
 - a) the Production Device is under the support mechanism by means of the Ministerial Decree 15th of September 2022, and the producer receives the all-inclusive tariff;
 - b) the Production Device is under the support mechanism by means of the Ministerial Decree 2nd of March 2018 referred only to transport sector;

Such GOs are allocated to market operators through 5 auction sessions per year, in the same days as GO auctions for the electricity sector.

- E.3.5.3 The transport GAS GOs (Ministerial Decree 2nd of March 2018), until the end of the thermal season 2022-2023, are assigned directly by GSE to the shippers which receive the Methane from renewable energy supported under article 6 comma 2 of the Ministerial Decree 2nd of March 2018, within the procedures carried out for the sales process of Methane from renewable energy. This transitory arrangement defined by the Decree will be applicable until 2024 when gas auctions start regularly.
- E.3.6 The residual kWh is historized and carried over to the following issuing.
- E.3.7 Certificates cannot be issued for energy consumed by auxiliaries.

E.3.7.1 In case of pumping storages and hybrid power plants:

Producers are asked to send to GSE a consumption declaration (Annex 4) filled in and signed by the responsible person. GSE has thus 30 days to evaluate such documents and approve or rectify the number of EECS GOs asked to be issued.

In particular, the amount of EECS GOs to be issued for electricity produced by **hydro power plants with pumping** is determined by deducting electricity consumed by pumping from the amount of electricity produced and injected into the grid.

E.3.7.2 In case of **hybrid power plants**, the amount of output determined for the issuing of EECS GOs is the amount of electricity produced and injected into the grid multiplied by the energy input factor calculated as follows:

 $L= (M^{RES}xC^{RES}) / (M^{RES}xC^{RES})...+ (M^{n}xC^{n})$

where:

M^{RES} is the mass of RES sources used by the relevant Production Device during the relevant period

C^{RES} is the average calorific value of the relevant RES source used by the relevant Production Device during the relevant period

Mⁿ is the mass of each relevant Input other than RES for that Production Device during the relevant period

Cⁿ is the average calorific value of each relevant Input other than RES for that Production Device during the relevant period.




E.3.7.3 In case auxiliary energy would be metered on a separate connection point, the energy consumption of auxiliary services will be deducted from the gross metering of electricity injected into the grid. In order to avoid issuing too many EECS GOs a correction factor is applied.

The correction factor is determined during the qualification process of the involved PD and can be revised periodically. This correction factor is calculated on the basis of the data provided by the PD owner, such as the power of the machines of the auxiliary services and the utilization factor of the machines.

Before the expiration of EECS GOs GSE will apply the above-mentioned correction factor by rectifying the number of EECS GOs issued for those PDs.

- E.3.8 For **Hydro PD**, the following further monthly data needs to be sent to GSE:
 - the pumping consumptions (kWh)
 - pumping cycle efficiency
 - gross electricity produced by pumping (kWh)
 - total gross energy produced (kWh)
 - % of pumping production
- E.3.9 For **hybrid PD**, the following further monthly data needs to be send to GSE:
 - information regarding the use of each combustible used and the related characteristics (e.g. lower calorific value, plant efficiency, etc.)
 - % energy produced by Renewable sources
 - energy produced by RES.
- E.3.10 GSE is the sole competent body responsible in Italy for the issuing of electricity, gas, hydrogen and heating and cooling GOs.

This prevents any possible situation of double counting that could intervene for the certificates issued for production of certified and previously successfully registered PDs.

Flow-chart 3: Description of issuing process regarding all RES power plants except the Hybrid power plants and the Hydro power plants with pumping storages which follow the second flow-chart

Flow-chart 4: Description of issuing process regarding Hybrid power plants and Hydro power plants with pumping storages



EECS DOMAIN PROTOCOL

GSE – ITALY





* The Producer is the generic term for the party which requests certificates, and might include production aggregators, portfolio managers etc.

E.4 Measurement

This section demonstrates compliance with the following EECS Rules:

D6.1.2 N6.4.	06.4	
--------------	------	--

E.4.1 Electricity sector:

E.4.1.1 For IGO qualified plants, the GSE makes available on the Certigy platform, on a monthly basis, the measurements of electricity produced and injected sent by the grid operators





responsible for collecting measurement data related to the electricity produced by the PD. Based on the configuration of the production plant, the GOs indicate whether the electricity is consumed on site or whether it is fed into the grid. In this last case, the GO contains a specific indication of the type of the grid: Transferred over a Distribution or Transmission System, Transferred over a Closed Distribution System, or Transferred over any other network than a Distribution or Transmission System or Closed Distribution System (as: historic cooperatives or the new cooperatives referred to in).

Dissemination Level (DL)	Type of PD	
DL 1	Consumed by the operator of the production device	
DL 2	Transferred over a Distribution or Transmission System	
DL 1; DL 2	Combination of DL1 + DL2	
DL 3	Transferred over a Closed Distribution System	
DL 4	Transferred over any other network than a Distribution or Transmission System or Closed Distribution System	

On the basis of the various configurations referred to the table above, the electricity production plants from renewable sources must be equipped with suitable meters that allows the measurement of the gross production and the electricity fed into the grid. Consumption attributable to auxiliary services, losses in the main transformers and line losses up to the point of energy delivery to the electricity grid are quantified according to the values established by the <u>Annex 4 of the Ministerial Decree 6 July 2012</u>.

For PDs with a capacity lower than 1 MW, a fixed percentage of auxiliaries energy consumption is determined by default based on each technology (see the paragraph "2.1.5. SERVIZI AUSILIARI" of the "Application Rules").

For PDs with a capacity higher than 1 MW, Producers can ask to GSE the reevaluation of the auxiliaries, determined by the specific meterID.

- E.4.1.2 The energy consumed by auxiliaries, if calculated, is determined by measurements provided by the Producers for a specific period of time (1st year of measurement). Afterwards, the calculated value is applied for future years with no additional measurements needed.
- E.4.1.3 GSE acquires the following measurement data on a monthly basis from the grid operators responsible for the measurement service, depending on the different DL:
 - energy produced
 - energy injected into the grid.
- E.4.1.4 The measurement will be transmitted by the grid operators on a monthly basis by the 15th of the month m+1 following the relevant month m. There is also the possibility of receiving





corrections of measures by the grid operators acceptable only within the time of validity of the GO.

For plants with an incentive contract, the GSE will use the same measurements, transmitted by the grid operators in reference to such contracts by the 15th of the month following the reference month.

In the absence of the measurement value transmitted by the grid operators it will not be possible to proceed with the issuing request.

E.4.2 Gas sector:

E.4.2.1 In relation to Methane from renewable energy PDs, the transmission of the measurements useful for calculating the GAS GOs depends on the plant configuration.

Measurement data are transmitted by the grid operators when:

- Methane from renewable energy PD with obligation of connection to the grid
- Methane from renewable energy PD with obligation of connection to the grid by means of tank wagons

Measurement data are declared by the Producers and verified by GSE when:

- Methane from renewable energy PD with self-consumption
- Methane from renewable energy PD with connection only to tank wagons
- Methane from renewable energy PD with direct connection liquefaction plants

For Hydrogen and thermal sector, there are currently no PDs and therefore no measurements. However, a similar structure as the gas sector will be implemented.

E.4.2.2 In order to calculate the net energy associated with the gas produced for the issuing of GAS GOs, during the Qualifica IGO evaluation process, a flat rate value associated with the consumption of auxiliary services (%SA factor) is determined by the GSE.

This factor, expressed in percentage of gross production, is representative of the share of energy absorption of the auxiliary services of the production plant.

- E.4.2.3 For Methane from renewable energy production plants receiving public supports (PDs listed in the point Ai.), the %SA factor is defined during the evaluation investigation aimed at accessing the incentives. For these kinds of Methane from renewable energy production plants (PDs receiving incentives according to Ministerial Decree 2018 and to Ministerial Decree 2022), net energy production, entitled to the issuance of EECS GOs, coincides with incentivized energy amount.
- E.4.2.4 For PDs listed in the points Aii.), B) and C), i.e. Methane from renewable energy production plants not receiving any supports, renewable hydrogen production plants and other renewable gases production plants, the %SA factor is defined during the "Qualifica IGO" evaluation process. In this case, when requesting Qualifica IGO, the Producer must indicate the method for determining the value of %SA (default flat rate value or value based on measurements made).
- E.4.2.5 For more details of methodology calculation, see the document "Regole Applicative".





E.5 Energy Storage

This section demonstrates compliance with the following EECS Rules:

N6.4.4	N6.4.5	C3.2.4	C3.2.2	C3.6
--------	--------	--------	--------	------

Concerning energy storage, the necessary information in order to determine the electricity with energy storage systems eligible for GOs is specified in the document "<u>Regole tecniche per l'attuazione delle</u> <u>disposizioni relative all'integrazione di sistemi di accumulo di energia elettrica nel sistema elettrico</u> <u>nazionale</u>"¹

In Italian domain GOs are not cancelled for storage.

GOs are issued after storage period when energy is injected into the grid. However, these GOs refer to original energy production of the PD.

The validity of GOs issued after storage is 12 months from the production period.

Regarding pumping storage, pumping consumptions are declared every month by the Producer and this consumption is deducted for GO issuing.

E.6 Energy Carrier Conversion

This section demonstrates compliance with the following EECS Rules:

C3.2.2 C3.5.4(u) C3.6	C3.2.2	C3.5.4(u)	C3.6	

It is not possible to cancel GOs in order to certify the use of a renewable fuel/vector in an energy conversion process finalized for production of a different energy vector. The only exceptions, specified by national legislation, are:

- the consumption of renewable energy in electrolysis plants for the production of hydrogen, according to the provisions of the Ministerial Decree. 21 September 2022 containing "Conditions for access to concessions on the consumption of renewable energy in electrolysis plants for the production of green hydrogen.";
- the use of Methane from renewable energy in high-efficiency cogeneration plants, as required by Ministerial Decree 2022

Exclusively in such cases, the cancellation of the GOs relating to the fuel/carrier entering the conversion plant and the consequent issuing of the GOs relating to the produced carrier is permissible.

E.7 Combustion Fuel (e.g., Biomass) Input and Production Devices with multiple energy inputs

This section demonstrates compliance with the following EECS Rules:

N6.3.2 O6.3.2

¹ https://www.gse.it/documenti_site/Documenti GSE/Servizi per te/SISTEMI DI ACCUMULO/regole e procedure/REGOLE TECNICHE SISTEMI ACCUMULO.PDF





All information are present in the paragraph E3. Data required are on the template of the Annex 4.

E.8 Format

This section demonstrates compliance with the following EECS Rules:

C3.5.4	C3.5.5	N6.5.	N6.6	07
08	C3.4.4	E3.3.10	N3.1.1	03.1.1

E.8.1 EECS Certificates shall be Issued in such format as may be determined by AIB. GAS GO are issued in Italy always with the following information:

- GAS Usage
- GHG saving Criteria met
- GHG Emission Produced
- Sustainability Criteria Met
- Sustainability certification body
- Sustainability scheme
- Number of sustainability certificate
- GHG Emission Produced calculation methodology (in accordance with section B4.6.21 GHG emissions of EECS Subsidiary Document 03 HubCom). It is recorded together on gas GO with GHG emission produced.

The gas usage is verified on the basis of the GHG emissions reduction value achieved with the raw materials used (biomass used in the gas production process), in accordance with the minimum sustainability requirements provided for by article 42 of Legislative Decree n. 199/2021 for each gas usage.

Furthermore, Gas GO are <u>issued</u> based on Higher Heating Value.

Input and technology types follow the Fact Sheet "Types of Energy Inputs and Technologies".

E.8.2 The following information is recorded on the EECS Certificates (in relation with the **optional** fields mentioned in EECS C3.5.5, N6.6, O8, procedures are in place to determine the value recorded on the EECS Certificates):

Subject	Name of data field on EECS Certificate	Present on issued certificates? Yes (always) / No / On Request of Producer	Procedure to determine the value of this data field	Reference in EECS Rules
	Capacity of production			C3.5.5 a / O8.1.1



EECS DOMAIN PROTOCOL



~~-				
GSE	—	IIА	LY	

Element of Production	element (in addition to nominal capacity of		
Device	Date operational of production element (in addition to data operational of Production Device)		C3.5.5 a
	Type of production element		С3.5.5 а
Carbon footprint	Quantification of Carbon Footprint (CFP)		C3.5.5 b
	Reference to methodology for determining the CFP		C3.5.5 b
Production Time interval indicators	Starting time when the Output was produced		C3.5.5 c
	End time when the Output was produced		C3.5.5 d
Nuclear energy	Quantification of radioactive waste produced per MWh of Output		C3.5.5 e
	Reference to methodology for determining the radioactive waste produced		C3.5.5 a
Support	Type of support	Yes	C3.5.5 q
Energy Savings [on HEC	Amount of primary energy saved in MJ/MWh		N6.6.1 b
Certificates]	Primary energy savings as % of input and output flows of Cogeneration unit		N6.6.1 b
GHG savings	GHG emissions saved		08.1.1 b





	Method for GHG savings		08.1.1 c
	RED GHG saving criteria met Y/N		08.1.1 c
Sustainability criteria	Sustainability criteria met Y/N, legislative requirement reference, certification scheme, certification body, reference to certificate(s)/PoS		O8.1.1 d
Calorific value	Calorific value for calculating MWh of Output		08.1.1 e
End-use of gas	Category from Fact sheet End- Use of Gas (only if cancellation is restricted to this end-use)		08.1.1 f
Source-shares	Info on the Inputs, their Source Type, their share in total energy Input		08.1.1 g
Pre- conversion support	In case of Conversion Issuance, Indication of public support granted in relation with energy fed into converting Production Device		08.1.1 i
Composition Purity	Indication of the purity of the composition of the Type of Gas		08.1.1 j
Composition criteria	Reference to criteria to which the gas		08.1.1 k





	composition complies		
Advanced Biomass	Y/N		08.1.1
Feedstock			

[Where applicable: Any other information on the EECS Certificates [that is optional in accordance with EECS Rules C3.5.5, N6.6, O8]: [...]]

E.8.3 As the HEC attribute can only be determined the year following production, any GOs issued after the HEC attribute is known is assumed to be similar and will carry the latest information. By doing so, the already issued HEC GOs remain unchanged.

E.9 Transferring EECS Certificates

This section demonstrates compliance with the following EECS Rules:

C5.1.1 C5.1.3 C5.1.6

- E.9.1 The transfer between the selling and buying accounts is automated on the basis of a bilateral agreement and negotiation between the selling account holder and the buying one.
- E.9.2 Any transferring of EECS GOs within the Italian system can only occur on the GOs Platforms (PB GOs and GOs Exchange Platform) both managed by the Energy Market Operator -GME-(see also <u>B.3.1 and Technical rules PB-GO/M-GO</u> on the web site of GME).
- E.9.2.1 Bilateral Contracts Platform (PB GOs) is dedicated to the registration of any bilateral contract in terms of quantity and price. The registration in PB GO is voluntary.
- E.9.2.2 Participants in the PB-GO must have at least one account in GSE's EECS GOs Registry.
- E.9.3 For the purposes of the transfer of ownership of the EECS GOs registered in the PB- GO, GME shall notify GSE of the conclusion of the related transaction so that GSE shall register it in the EECS GOs Registry. To operate in the GOs Exchange Platform (M-GO), participants must have at least one account in GSE's EECS GOs Registry.
- E.9.4 When an account holder participates to a EECS GO market session as a seller, he/she offers the involved number of EECS GOs held on his/her own account that he/she intends to sell specifying or not any price limit.

The price is per MWh. The price may have the following values:

• With price limit: the specified price is the lower limit for sell orders and the upper limit for buy orders at which the matching is done;

• Market price (i.e. without price limit): the orders are matched with the best orders of opposite sign entered into the order book.





- E.9.5 In case of M-GO, the buyer is anonymous and GME acts as a central counterparty, guaranteeing the payment of transaction.
- E.9.6 Market sessions usually take place on a monthly basis.
- E.9.7 At the end of each market session, GME shall notify GSE of the conclusion of the related transactions so that GSE shall register it in the EECS GOs Registry.
- E.9.8 National GO transfers automatically take place based on the outcome of the market platforms.

E.10 Rules for EECS Certificates for export and import

This section demonstrates compliance with the following EECS Rules:

• For which energy carriers (electricity, energy gas, hydrogen) and, for gas, which types of gas, Certificates are allowed to be imported or exported

•

The import/export of EECS GOs occur only via the AIB's Hub. If the transfer refers to:

- an import of EECS GOs imported into the Italian EECS Registry from one of other AIB HUB connected registry or,
- an export of EECS GOs from the Italian EECS Registry to one of other AIB HUB connected registry,

the transfer between the selling and buying accounts is automated on the basis of a bilateral agreement and negotiation between the selling account holder and the buying one.

Where GSE receives a Transfer Request with respect to one or more EECS GOs held in a Transferables Account on its EECS GOs Registry, GSE shall, having confirmed that the Transfer Request is valid:

- remove from that Transferables Account the details of the EECS GOs specified in the Transfer Request;
- where the Transferee's Transferables Account specified in the Transfer Request is in its own EECS GOs Registry:
 - o include the full details of the EECS GOs in the Transferee's Transferables Account;
 - confirm to the Transferor that transaction is completed, specifying all the information related to that transaction, such as the date, the number of EECS GOs, the identity of the recipient.

Where the Transferee's Transferables Account specified in the Transfer Request is on another Member's EECS Registration Database, GSE shall:

- send the full details of the EECS Certificates to that other Member's EECS Registration Database;
- record on its own EECS GOs Registry, the export of such EECS Certificates; and
- confirm that the transaction is completed;





• handle EECS Certificates in the accounts.

Where GSE is notified by another Scheme Member of a Transfer Request it shall:

- insert the full details of that EECS Certificates in that Transferables Account;
- confirm to the Member that notified it of such Transfer Request that the transfer of that EECS Certificate has been completed.
- confirm, to the Transferee, that transaction is completed, specifying all the information related to that transaction, such as the date, the number of EECS certificates, the identity of the transferor.

An Import must be accepted or rejected by the counterparty.

GAS GOS transport and other uses, pursuant to Ministerial Decree 2018 and pursuant to Ministerial Decree 2022, cannot be exported.

GAS GOS transport and other uses, not supported by any support mechanism, can be exported.

GAS GOs for production of electricity can be always exported.

E.11 Administration of Malfunctions, Corrections and Errors

This section demonstrates compliance with the following EECS Rules:

C5.1.7	C8.4.1	C8.4.2	C8.4.3	C8.5.1
D9.1.2				

E.11.1 Intangibility

E.11.1.1 Once issued, the details of an EECS Certificate cannot be altered or deleted except to correct an error.

E.11.2 Corrections

- E.11.2.1 Where an error is introduced (subsequent to its Issue) into, or with respect to, an EECS GOs held in an Account Holder's Account in a GSE's EECS GOs Registry:
 - a) in the course of its Transfer into that Account; or
 - b) during such time as it is in such Account,

GSE shall correct the error in or with respect to that EECS GOs, provided that such EECS GOs has not been transferred out of that Transferables Account.

E.11.2.2 GSE corrects error in an EECS Certificate held in its EECS GOs Registry prior to its transfer into the Account in which it is held at such time, providing that:

- a) the Account Holder has agreed to such alteration;
- b) any unjust enrichment will not happen.
- E.11.2.3 In case the EECS GOs are no longer in the Italian domain, GSE will cooperate with other Issuing Bodies to withdraw the erroneous EECS Certificates.





E.11.3 Error Prevention

- E.11.3.1 To prevent the double counting on exporting EECS Certificates in case of uncompleted transaction, GSE stops the export of EECS GOs changing the status of certificate to forbid any other kind of action.
- E.11.3.2 With regard to avoiding double counting due to timeouts while receiving answer to an export GSE contacts (or is contacted by) the HUB Super User and describes him the situation on its EECS GOs Registry, that is if the status of ECCS GOs is "exported" or "not exported".
- E.11.4 Rectificative and Corrective Measures
- E.11.4.1 GSE can compensate, if needed, the number of EECS GOs issued in relation to "n" production year, on the basis of any rectification of measurement data eventually received by grid operators.
- E.11.4.2 If the number of EECS GOs issued exceeds those that could have to be issued, the related amount will be taken into consideration the following months by issuing fewer EECS GOs than those to be issued in relation to year "n+1" production.
- E.11.4.3 In case the number of EECS GOs issued is lower than the number of certificates to be issued, the corresponding remaining number of EECS GOs is thus issued.

E.12 End of Life of EECS Certificates – Cancellation

This section demonstrates compliance with the following EECS Rules:

C5.2.3	C6.1.1	C7.1.1	C7.2.1	C7.2.2
C7.2.3	C7.3.1	E3.3.10	N3.1.1	03.1.1
C7.1.3				

- E.12.1 Cancellation is removing a Certificate from circulation. Once Cancelled, a Certificate cannot be moved to any other account, and so is no longer tradable.
- E.12.2 Cancellation for both electricity and GAS GOs is for disclosure purposes only.
- E.12.3 At cancellation, the Account Holder must indicate the cancellation category. GSE's registry foresees an automatic check whether the end-use category at GO cancellation, coincides with the data field "use of gas" already defined in the issuing phase.

Cancellation of EECS Certificates is allowed for the categories of certificates marked with X in the table below:

Cancellation category	Electricity	Energy Gas	Hydrogen
End-use of energy	Х		
End-use of energy in case of autoconsumption	Х	Х	





End-use of energy in the context of a PPA/ Methane from renewable energy supply contract, when the counterparty is a Final User	Х	Х	
End-use of energy in case a final user purchase GOs to certify its renewable consumption	Х		
Conversion Issuance (EECS C3.2.2 b) in case of end-use of energy in electricity production		Х	Х
Conversion Issuance (EECS C3.2.2 b) in other cases			
End-use of energy in Transport		Х	
End-use of energy in any other use		Х	
Storage Issuance			
(EECS C3.2.4 a.ii)			

E.12.4	Cancellation of EECS	Certificates is allowed	for the following actors:
--------	----------------------	-------------------------	---------------------------

Cancellation category	Electricity	Energy Gas	Hydrogen
End-use of energy	Suppliers		
End-use of energy in case of autoconsumption	Automatic	Automatic Methane from renewable energy	
End-use of energy in the context of a PPA/ Methane from renewable energy supply contract when the counterparty is a Final User	Automatic	Automatic	
End-use of energy in case a final user purchase GOs to certify its renewable consumption	Automatic		
Conversion Issuance (EECS C3.2.2 b) in case of end-use of energy in electricity production		Automatic (not yet implemented)	Automatic (not yet implemented)
Conversion Issuance (EECS C3.2.2 b) in other cases			
End-use of energy in Transport		Suppliers Natural Gas Filling Stations	
End-use of energy in any other use		Suppliers	
Storage Issuance (EECS C3.2.4 a.ii)			

E.12.5 Cancellation Process

E.12.5.1 The relevant account holder starts the cancellations process in the EECS GOs Registry.





- E.12.5.2 The cancellation of EECS GOs is automated within the EECS GOs Registry after the request of the account holder.
- E.12.5.3 The EECS GOs electronic database allows only cancellation of EECS GOs which have not already been cancelled, expired or withdrawn.
- E.12.5.4 GSE verifies the cancellation requests. After the approval, the confirmation of the success or failure of a cancellation is notified to the account holder by the EECS GOs registry.
- E.12.6 Once an EECS certificate has been cancelled, no further transfer of it is permitted.
- E.12.7 If the Account Holder wants to receive the proof of cancellation (Annex 5) he/she applies for it by using the function "download the Cancellation Statement". The generation of the cancellation statement is only possible after the cancellation has been confirmed. The Account Holder can ask for the cancellation statement right after the completion of the cancellation or later.
- E.12.8 Cancellation of GOs are technically blocked in the Italian domain, when:
 - The energy source are other than RES;
 - the country of Issue is Serbia, Switzerland, Montenegro and all countries not connected to the AIB HUB.
- E.12.9 For Electricity sector, GOs can be cancelled exclusively by Suppliers.
- E.12.10 Automatic cancellation is foreseen for:
 - Autoconsumption
 - In the context of a PPA, when the counterparty is a Final User
 - When final user purchase GOs only to certify their renewable consumption
- E.12.11 A GAS GO can be cancelled in Italy only if it has 3 information:
 - Compliance with sustainability requirements
 - The gas usage of Methane from renewable energy: transport, other uses and electricity production
 - the equivalent CO2 emissions associated with the quantity of Methane from renewable energy certified through GO (GHG Emission Produced).

If a single condition is not respected the GAS GO cannot be cancelled in Italy.

- E.12.12 GAS GOs can be cancelled exclusively for the gas usage identified during the issuing phase. If the gas usage is:
 - Transport, GAS GOs can be cancelled exclusively by Suppliers and by Natural Gas Filling Station with the indication of the sub-sector: maritime, rail, heavy road transport, light road transport, agricultural vehicles, others.
 - Other uses, GAS GOs can be cancelled exclusively by Suppliers with the indication of the sub-sector: Production of heating or cooling, Input to chemical processes, cogeneration.
 - Production of electricity, GAS GOs can be cancelled exclusively by Suppliers.





- E.12.13 The GAS GOs relating to the Methane from renewable energy self-consumed by the producer are issued and immediately cancelled in favour of the producer himself.
- E.12.14 For both energy carriers, the deadline for cancellation is 18 months after the production of the energy unit but no later than march 31st of the year n+2.
- E.12.15 Information on conversion and storage will be added in the cancellation statement whenever cancellation statements for conversion or storage will be issued.
- E.12.16 For Gas: the relationship with the Union Database and sustainability certification National or Voluntary Schemes in this Domain is as follows: Italy issue GAS GOs always with the information present in the proof of sustainability.
- E.12.17 In the Sustainability Certificate, produced by the PD's owner, the following information can be found:
 - Certification identification number
 - Sustainability Certification Body
 - Sustainability Certification Scheme
 - Production period
 - Type of gas (Methane from renewable energy)
 - GHG emissions produced
 - Sustainability criteria met (YES/NO) [GHG emission reduction]

All these information are on the Italian GAS GO.

E.13 End of Life of EECS Certificates – Expiry

This section demonstrates compliance with the following EECS Rules:

C5.2.3 C6.1.1c E6.2.1h

Article 4.6 of the GO Decree provided disposition on the validity of GOs. More specifically:

- E.13.1 EECS Certificates cease to be valid for transfer twelve months after the end of the period during which the Output to which they relate was produced (no later than 31st March of the 2 following years).
- E.13.2 EECS Certificates cease to be valid for cancellation eighteen months after the end of the period during which the Output to which they relate was produced.
- E.13.3 EECS Certificates which have expired are no longer valid for transfer and cancellation.

E.14 End of Life of EECS Certificates – Withdrawal

This section must demonstrate compliance with the following EECS Rules:

C5.2.3	C6.1.1	C8.2.1	
--------	--------	--------	--





E.14.1 GSE may withdraw an EECS Certificate held in a Transferable Account on its EECS Registration Database at the request of the Account Holder of that Account, or otherwise in accordance with the provisions of the relevant Product Rules.

To retrieve certificates issued in excess in case of new measurement, inspection, server error, etc. there are 3 possibilities:

- If certificates are still valid and available on the Account of the Producer, GSE will retrieve the certificates issued in excess directly from those available;
- If certificates are still valid but are not available on the Account of the Producer, GSE will deduct the number of certificates issued in excess from the number to be issued during the next issue;
- If certificates are expired, GSE will ask to Producer to pay for the certificates issued in excess by multiplying them by the average price of negotiation established by GME. This solution is valid also in the case of a PD that will get no GOs for the future years.

E.14.2 Certificates which are withdrawn may not be transferred.

F ISSUER'S AGENTS

Production Auditor Production Registrar

F.1 Production Auditor

This section must demonstrate compliance with the following EECS Rules:

None directly

Investigation and Inspection GSE's Department.

F.2 Production Registrar

This section must demonstrate compliance with the following EECS Rules:

None directly	
---------------	--

The respective PD's owner or their legal representative.

F.3 Measurement Body(/ies)

This section demonstrates compliance with the following EECS Rules:

Н		





The respective grid operators of a plant can be found via the web site of the Italian Energy Regulator (Autorità di Regolazione per Energia Reti e Ambiente): https://www.arera.it/ModuliDinamiciPortale/elencooperatori/elencoOperatoriHome





G ACTIVITY REPORTING

G.1 Public Reports

This section demonstrates compliance with the following EECS Rules:

E3.3.4 HPA section 14.2

- G.1.1 For each technology, statistical information are published on the following website <u>Home</u> (plus4u.net), regarding:
 - certificates issued, transferred internally intra-domain, imported, exported, cancelled, expired during each month prior to the current month,
 - certificates issued, transferred internally intra-domain, imported, exported, cancelled, expired in relation with the energy produced during each month prior to the current month.

G.2 Record Retention

This section demonstrates compliance with the following EECS Rules:

A12.1.1 C5.1.2 D	8.1.2
------------------	-------

GSE retains records of data in the ECCS GOs Registry and also data concerning communication with EECS Market Participants regarding:

- registration of PDs;
- the issue, transfer, and cancellation of EECS GOs.

GSE registry has currently indefinite retention for transaction data.

G.3 Orderly Market Reporting

This section demonstrates compliance with the following EECS Rules:

E4.2.5 E4.2.6	E4.2.7	
---------------	--------	--





GSE will notify other Issuing Bodies as well as the AIB about failures of EECS Market Participants to comply with the law and with the Standard Terms and Condition which could impact on the EECS GOs from this EECS Market Participant.

GSE can forbid any kind of action in an account if there is good reason to suspect that the security, accuracy and reliability of the register are not compliant with the Application Rules of the GOs, with the Standard Terms and Condition and also with the PD's owner declarations and/or notifications accompanying or completing the qualification request in accordance with articles 46 and 47 of Decree of the President of the Republic no. 445 of 28 December 2000 and under the procedure set out in art. 38 thereof, i.e. where he/she have declared that he/she is aware of the loss of benefits, if any, arising from or of criminal penalties inflicted in case of misrepresentations as per articles 75 and 76 thereof. For the purposes of the EECS GOs qualification, GSE verifies whether the PDs conform to the data declared by the PD owner.

GSE will adopt the above action in accordance with the Standard Terms and Conditions which is a literal translation of the English version reviewed in the previous audit.

H ASSOCIATION OF ISSUING BODIES

H.1 Membership

This section demonstrates compliance with the following EECS Rules:

C2.2.6	C2.2.7		
--------	--------	--	--

- H.1.1 The Association of Issuing Bodies brings together the issuing bodies of European energy certificate schemes. The AIB promotes the use of a standardised system, based on a harmonised environment, structures and procedures in order to ensure the reliable operation of European energy certificate systems. With its independent and peer reviews, and its periodic audits, the AIB provides a robust framework for reliable and fraud-resistant GO systems. Among others, it can also act by suspending transfers through the Hub. Membership of AIB facilitates mutual recognition of GOs across Europe.
- H.1.2 In case GSE ceases to be a Scheme Member of an EECS Scheme, it shall revise its EECS Registration Database so that every Production Device registered therein ceases to be registered for the purposes of EECS. Certificate issuing under EECS would stop, and EECS GOs would remain tradable only until Expiry.
- H.1.3 In case GSE ceases to be the Authorised Issuing Body for EECS Certificates, it shall revise its EECS Registration Database so that each Production Device in the Domain ceases to be registered for the purposes of EECS Certificates, it shall stop issuing EECS GOs and after a transitional period the registry shall be taken offline.

H.2 Complaints to the AIB

This section must demonstrate compliance with the following EECS Rules:



EECS DOMAIN PROTOCOL

GSE – ITALY



None directly	(J1.1.2)	

- H.2.1 An Account Holder is allowed to notify the Secretary General of AIB in writing in case:
 - a) an Authorised Issuing Body in relation to an EECS Certificate is in breach of any of the provisions of Product Rules in relation to EECS Certificate; or
 - b) any Product Rules do not comply with the relevant provisions of the EECS Rules, and evidence is provided substantiating such allegation, and that the Authorised Issuing Body has been given adequate opportunity to respond to such allegation.

The General Secretary of AIB shall invite the relevant Authorised Issuing Body to respond to the allegation.





I CHANGE CONTROL

I.1 Complaints to [EECS Scheme Member]

This section must demonstrate compliance with the following EECS Rules:

According to article 2 of <u>Energy Regulator Resolution No. 312/07</u> GSE has to put in place a Customer Service Department (called Contact Center) <u>Supporto (gse.it)</u>that, as regards GOs:

- provides information about GOs regulatory framework
- handles complaints and provide assistance to Market Participants regarding:
 - registration of an account holder;
 - registration of PDs;
 - the Standard Terms and Condition (STC)
 - the issue, transfer, and cancellation of EECS GOs

Since 2013 Contact Center has introduced a "Customer Relationship Management" (CRM) to improve the management of the complaints received through email, phone, Twitter, fax, enhancing the collection of customer information. The CRM also allows to constantly monitor the status of customers' complaints.

GSE will endeavour to deal with complaints received as soon as possible. Disputes arising out the STC shall be settled according to national law. Any dispute or complaints that cannot be settled amicably are subjected to the exclusive jurisdiction of Rome's Court.

I.2 Disputes

This section must demonstrate compliance with the following EECS Rules:

News divestly		
None directly		

If a dispute arises, the Parties shall meet in order to attempt to resolve it in good faith.

If a dispute has not been settled this way, any Party may submit the mater for final and binding resolution to Rome Tribunal.

I.3 Change Requests

This section demonstrates compliance with the following EECS Rules:

E4.2.3	E6.2.1e	L5.1.1	

Any modification to the Italian Domain Protocol will depend on changes occurring to the Italian legislative framework regarding GOs.





Whether it happens, GSE makes such modification and propose them for the approval of AIB.

The users may ask GSE to amend the GOs system. If the change request is significant, GSE has to start a consultation with the Ministry of Economic Development and also with other participants in the domain.









ANNEX 1 CONTACTS LIST

AUTHORISED ISSUING BODY/REGISTRY OPERATOR

Company name	Gestore dei Servizi Energetici - GSE
Contact person	Emanuele Del Buono
Department	Head of <mark>Management of Renewable support Scheme and Issuing of Renewable Certificates Department</mark>
Address	Viale Maresciallo Pilsudski, 92 - 00197 Rome - Italy
Phone number	0680111
E-mail address	emanuele.delbuono@gse.it
Website	www.gse.it

AUTHORISED ISSUING BODY/REGISTRY OPERATOR

Company name	Gestore dei Servizi Energetici - GSE
Contact person	Floriana Furno
Department	Management of Renewable support Scheme and Issuing of Renewable Certificates Department
Address	Viale Maresciallo Pilsudski, 92 - 00197 Rome - Italy
Phone number	0680111
E-mail address	floriana.furno@gse.it
Website	www.gse.it
	-

AUTHORISED ISSUING BODY/REGISTRY OPERATOR

Company name	Gestore dei Servizi Energetici - GSE
Contact person	Gianmarco Piamonti
Department	Inspections Department
Address	Viale Maresciallo Pilsudski, 92 - 00197 Rome - Italy
Phone number	0680111
E-mail address	gianmarco.piamonti@gse.it
Website	www.gse.it

Company name	GESTORE DEI SERVIZI ENERGETICI - GSE
Contact person	Marta Grassilli
Department	IT Department
Address	Viale Maresciallo Pilsudski, 92 - 00197 Rome - Italy
Phone number	00390680114174
E-mail address	marta.grassilli@gse.it
Website	www.gse.it





COMPETENT AUTHORITY (IF DIFFERENT FROM THE AUTHORISED ISSUING BODY)

Company name	
Contact person	
Department	
Address	
Phone number	
E-mail address	
Website	

REGISTRY SUPPORT

Company name	Unicorn Systems
Contact person	
Department	
Address	
Phone number	
E-mail address	
Website	

NGC SCHEME OPERATOR

Company name	
Contact person	
Department	
Address	
Phone number	
E-mail address	
Website	

PRODUCTION REGISTRARS

Company name	
Contact person	
Department	
Address	
Phone number	
E-mail address	
Website	

PRODUCTION AUDITORS

Company name	
Contact person	





Department		
Address		
Phone number		
E-mail address		
Website		

	MEASUREMENT BODI	ES
Website	For all sectors: <u>https:/</u>	/www.arera.it/area-operatori/ricerca-operatori
	Latest for Electricity:	https://www.arera.it/allegati/docs/19/568-19allb.pdf

COMPETENT AUTHORITY FOR SUPERVISION OF DISCLOSURE OF THE ORIGIN OF ENERGY

Company name	Gestore dei Servizi Energetici - GSE
Contact person	Floriana Furno
Department	Management of Renewable support Scheme and Issuing of Renewable Certificates Department
Address	Viale Maresciallo Pilsudski, 92 - 00197 Rome - Italy
Phone number	0680111
E-mail address	floriana.furno@gse.it
Website	www.gse.it

	[OTHER]
Company name	
Contact person	
Department	
Address	
Phone number	
E-mail address	
Website	





ANNEX 2 ACCOUNT APPLICATION/AMENDMENT FORM



	<u> </u>	2	3
	Privacy	Inserisci i tuoi dati	Conferma
nformativa privacy	y del GSE S.p.A. ai sensi	degli artt. 13 e 14 del Regolamento L	JE 2016/679 ("GDPR")
nderogabilmente nell'oggetto vrecedente paragrafo "Respon del Trattamento o al Responsi raccomandata all'indirizzo Via	io il contenuto della sua richiesta e al onsabile della Protezione dei dati per sabile dello specifico trattamento pu ale Maresciallo Pilsudski n. 92, 0019	legando alla medesima il documento di riconoscimento i sonali" in grado di far evidenziare la legitimazione e la co ò essere trasmessa, oltre che al suddetto indirizzo e-mail 7 Roma allegando la documentazione di cui sopra, compr	n corso di validità, nonché l'eventuale documentazione elencata arretta identificazione del richiedente. La richiestar ivolta al Titol o di posta elettronica certificata , anche mediante lettera rovante i profili di legittimazione del richiedente.
Trasferimento dei dati per	ersonali		
Per il perseguimento delle fina	nalità sopra indicate, il GSE non effett	tua un trasferimento di dati personali all'estero di cui agli	art. 44 e seguenti del GDPR.
Gestione dei Cookie			
Tutte le informazioni relative a	ai cookie sono riportate nella pagina	Cookie policy	





C		0		0		
Priva	κγ	Inserisci i tuoi dati		Conferm		
Inserisci i tuoi dati						
NOME*		COGNOME				
CODICE PISCALE*						
			onare solo se il codice riscare inserio	nom e italiano		
E-MAL*		CONFERM	A E-MAIL*			
PREFISSO INTERNAZIONALE		CELLUIARE				
+39						
CONFERMA PREFISSO INTERNAZIONALE		CONFERMA CELLULARE				
+39						
parte di terzi. Qualora i tutente abbie il distituizzione. Nessuna regonosabilita attribubili ad una condotta scarsament Accetto	r puor essere attribuita al GSE le diligente dell'utente.	per gli utilizzi impropri che l'utente faccia delle prop	rie credenziali ovvero per gli acceso	ilegitimi errettuati da so	ggetti terzi, qualora tali fatti	siano
parte di terzi. Qualora l'acterite abbiel i distattivazione. Neussiana responsabilità attribubili ad una condotta scansameri Accesto Nen sono un robot Reca Clienti I	' può' essere attribuita al GSE je de diligenta dell'utente.	per gli utilizzi impropri che l'utente faccia delle prog	rie credenział owero per gli acceso	illegittimi emettuaci da so	ggetti terzi, qualora tali fatt	siano
nartis di terzi. Qualora l'actente abbieli distribuizzione. Narsona responsabilità attribuibi al una condutta scarasament en accetto non sono un robot rea Clienti	' può' essere attribuita al GSE j le diligente dell'utente.	per gi utilizzi impropri che l'utente faccia delle prog	rie ordentali overo per gli acoso	illigittimi emettuadi da so	ggetti terzi, qualora tali fatti	siano
parte di trezi. Oculora l'uterite abbeil di distituzione. Neussiana responsabili di divisi ad una condutta scarsament e Accetto Neu sono un robot reca Clienti	' può' essere attribuita al GSE ; le diligente dell'utente.	per gi utilizzi impropri che l'utenne faccia delle pro Italia Area Clienti - Registrazio	nie ordentabil owers per gli access	negitani emetuao as o	gertt terzi, qualora tai fatt	siano
parte di trezi. Oculora l'uterite abbeil di distinuazione. Neusona responsabili di divina condutta scarsameri e Accesto Neusono un notor Reca Clienti	por essen atribuita al GS, en digente del tuteto.	per gi utilizzi impropri che l'utenne faccia delle per Area Clienti - Registrazio	nie ordentali owers per gli access sone utente		gerti torzi, qualora bei hatt	siano
parte di trezi. Oculora l'uterite addei il distinuizzione. Neusona responsabilità attribuibi ad una condutta scansaneri e Accesto Neu sono un notor Reca Clienti I	por essen atribuita al GS, essen atribuita atribuit	per gi utilizzi impropri che l'utenne facca delle per Area Clienti - Registrazio	nie ordenstali owers per gli access		ggetti torzi, qualora bai hatti	siano
parte di ferzi. Qualora l'uterite abbiel i di distinuardine. Neurosa responsabilità attribuili al una conditita scansaneri e Accesto Neu sono un robot Reca Clienti I	por essen atribuita al GS, essen atribuita atri	per gi utilizzi impropri che l'utenne facca delle per Area Clienti - Registrazio e Insericci tuoi dati	nie ordenstali owers per gli access	elegitaris emittuado da 50	gerti torzi, qualora bei hatt	sano
parté d'era: (Qualera l'eterrie abbeil d instribuience. Neurona responsabilit attribuiel al una condities caravanere caravane	por essen atribuita al GS, essen atribuita atri	per gi utilizzi impropri che l'utenne facca delle per Area Clienti - Registrazio e Inseriaci I tuoi dati	pne utente	elegitaris emittuata da 50	gerti torzi, qualora bei hatt	sano
parte di tres: Oculora l'otenia adeuti di distinuazione. Neusona responsabili atticuibi ad una conditita scarament en Accesto Presa Contenti Conferma i tuoi dati	por essen atribuita al GS, essen atribuita atri	per gi utilizzi impropri che l'utenne facca delle per Area Clienti - Registrazio e Inseriaci i tuoi dati	nie ordenstali owers per gli access	elegitaris emittuata da 50	gerti torzi, qualora bai hatt	sano
parte di tres. Oculora l'uterite adduit di distinuazione. Neusona regenorabilità attribuili ad una conditita scarament en Accesto Prese accesto recea Clienti Conferma i tuoi dati NOME El DEIRINA	por essen atribuita al GS, essen atribuita atri	per gi utilizzi impropri che l'utenne facca delle per Area Clienti - Registrazio e Inserisci I tuoi dati COGNOME EURNO	one utente	Conferma SCALE	gerti torzi, qualora bei hatt	sano
Intré di free. Oculora l'estimi addeut di distribuición. Neussiana responsabilità attribuición. Neussiana responsabilità attribuición. Neussiana responsabilità carcento en accento en acce	por essen atribuita al GS, essen atribuita atribui	per gi utilizzi impropri che l'utenne facca delle per Area Clienti - Registrazio e Inserisci I tuoi dat COGNOME FURNO	one utente copice r	Conferma SCALE	gerti torzi, qualora bei hatt	sano
Interior for the couldren / Control in addentia activituation. Neurosci na regionabilita activituation. Neurosci na regionabilita activituation ad una condicita scarament in Accessio (Interior activity) Interior activity (Interior activity) Interior activity (por essen atribuita al GS, essen atribuita atribui	per gi utilizzi impropri che l'utente facca delle per Area Clienti - Registrazio e ucorrisci tuoi dati COGROME FURNO SSSO	one utente COPICE PI	Conferma SCALE	gerti torzi, qualora bei hatt	sano
Intra 6 free. Outors / General adde II distribution. Neurosan responsabilità attribution da una conditità scarament catologica de la conditita	por essen atribuita al GS, essen atribuita atr	er gi utilizi impropri che l'uterrie facca delle pro Area Clienti - Registrazio ee Inserisci tuoi dati EURNO ESSO F	one utente Copice Pri Nozone Talia	Conferma SCALE	gerti tirzi, qualora tai hatt	sano
Intra 6 free. Outors / General adde II distribution. Neurosan responsabilità attribution da una conditità scarament Carcento Researce una neuro Researce una neur	por essen atribuita al GS, essen atribuita atribui	per gi utilizzi impropri che l'utente facca delle per Area Clienti - Registrazio e Inseriaci tuoi dati COGROME FURNO SESSO F	one utente Copice Pri Nozone ITALIA	Conferma SCALE	gerti torzi, qualora bei hatt	sano
Intra 6 free. Outors / General adde II distribution. Neurosan responsabilità attribution da una conditità scarament catolica da una conditità scarament cat	por essen atribuita al GS, essen atribuita atr	per gi utilizzi impropri che l'utente facca delle per Area Clienti - Registrazio e Inseriaci tuoi dati EUGNOME FURNO SESSO F E-MOL	one utente Copice Program Rozone Tralia CELULA	elegitaris emittuato da so Conferma SCALE	gerti ticzi, qualora bei hatt	sano
Intra 6 free. Outors / General able II distribution. Neurosan responsabilità attribuili al una conditità scarament cattribuili al una conditità scarament cattribu	por essen atribuita al GS, essen atribuita atr	er gi utilizi impropri che l'uterrie facca delle pro Area Clienti - Registrazio e E Inseriesi tuoi dati COGNOME FURNO SESSO F E-MAL FURNO@GSE.IT	one utente Copice Program Copice Program Talua Celuula +33344	Conferma SCALE	gerti ticzi, qualora bei hatt	
Intra 6 free. Outors / General adde II distribution. Neurosci na regionabilità attributio ad una conditità scarament catolica de la con	por essen atribuita al GS, essen atribuita atr	er gi utilizi impropri che l'uterrie facca delle pro Area Clienti - Registrazio er Enerrisci tuoi dati COGNOME FURNO SESSO F E-MAL FUORIANA.FURNO@GSE.IT	one utente Copice Program Copice Program Talua celuula +39344	elegitaris emittudo da So Conferma SCALE	gerti ticzi, qualora bai hatti	







Iteid Elimina Rispondi Rispondi Inoltra a tutti Rispondi Rispondi Inoltra gioved 24/07/022 1126 pre.areaclienti.gse.noreply@gse.it Area Clienti GSE - Richiesta di conferma registrazione Forlare (GSE)	cco conti GO Al responsabile saggio di p. – Chiudi sono di eli 7 Crea nuova v Spotta CAzioni Adoni rapide Spotta Spotta			
giovedi 28/09/2023 11:26 pre.areaclienti.gse.noreply@gse.it Area Clienti GSE - Richiesta di conferma registrazione Floriena (GSE)		ote j. Segna come Categorizza Completa da leggere Categorie G Mc	Zoom Inviare a OneNote messaggio odifica Zoom OneNote Protezione	
di problemi di visualizzazione dei messaggio, fare dic qui	per visualizzario in un web browser.			
ORIANA FURNO, stare la registrazione, clicca sul pulsante qui in in basso:				
zamento non dovesse funzionare, ti preghiamo di copiare q	aesto link nella barra degli indirizzi del tuo browser https://pr	reareaclienti.gse.it/nac-public/registration/confirm	nUserData?	
30B768B4CBDA70AE23736A72805&operation=1				
che comparirà dovrai:				
postare e confermare la nuova Password, che dovrà contene erire il codice di sicurezza ricevuto tramite SMS al numero ceare sul pulsante Prosegui	re minimo 8 caratteri e almeno 3 dei seguenti 4 tipi di caratte di telefono che hai eventualmente registrato;	ri: un carattere numerico, un carattere minuscole	o, un carattere maiuscolo, un carattere specia	le (es ;:@#
seriti sono corretti, il sistema ti mostrerà la Userid e te la ir	wierà per email.			
reghiamo di non rispondere a questa mail; viene inviata da	an sistema automatico, non abilitato alla risposta.			
o 🍓 💁 💽 🔚 📕	1 <i>a</i> j	Indirizzo	v 💷 🕾 🗸 🖉 🖘 🐨	11:26
	Area Clienti - Registra	izione utente		
NUOVA PASSWORD*				6
La nassword dovrà contenere minimo 8 ca	ratteri e almeno 3 dei seguenti caratteri: una	lettera maiuscola, una lettera minus	scola, un numero, un carattere sj	peciale
(es ::@#*+)				
(es ::@#*+) CONFERMA PASSWORD*				
(es ;:@#*+) CONFERMA PASSWORD*				Q
(es ::@#*+) conferma password*				8
CONFERMA PASSWORD* Per ricevere via SMS un nuovo codice di si	curezza clicca qui			8
Per ricevere via SMS un nuovo codice di si conce o sicurezza	curezza clicca qui			8
Parsing Contracting Information Contracting Information Contracting Information CONFERMA PASSWORD* Per ricevere via SMS un nuovo codice di si codice di sicurezza*	curezza clicca qui			8
Parsing of other character mining of call (conferma password) Per ricevere via SMS un nuovo codice di si codice di sicurezza*	curezza clicca qui			6
Condizioni d'uso	curezza clicca qui			0
Conferma PASSWORD* Conferma PASSWORD* Per ricevere via SMS un nuovo codice di si coolce di scurezza* Condizioni d'uso Le credenziali di accesso ai portali del GSE possibilità avalersi del c.d. codice identi con cura e mantenere riservate la proprie determina responsabilità unicamente in ca l'utante abbia il fondato timore che Userdi GSE, al fine di chiederne la disattivazione. N gi accessi illegittimi effettuati da soggetti te	icurezza clicca qui sono strettamente personali. E' vietata la cessi cativo unico per associare nuovi utenti (debitame redenziali, adottando ogni adeguata misura di ci o allo stesso. L'utente rimane l'unico soggetto re p password relative al proprio account siano stat ssuna responsabilità puo esser attribuita al G rzi, qualora tali fatti siano attribuibili ad una cond	one a terzi, a qualsiasi titolo, delle su inte identificati) al profilo di uno stesso autela. L'inappropriato utilizzo delle e sottratte ha il dovere di comunicarlo 55 per gi utilizzi impropri che Tutente f tota scarsamente dilgente dell'utente.	ddette credenziali. Rimane consent operatore. L'utente e' tenuto a cust edenziali di accesso da parte dell'u sue credenziali da parte di terzi. Qu tempestivamente al Contact Cent faccia delle proprie credenziali ovver	ita la todire tente talora er del o per
CONFERMA PASSWORD* Per ricevere via SMS un nuovo codice di si CODICE DI SICUREZZA* Condizioni d'uso Le credenziali di accesso ai portali del GSE possibilità di avvalersi del C.d. codice identif con cura e mantenere riservate le proprio Le credenziali di accetto di si Con cura e mantenere riservate le proprio Le calculari di londato timore che Userdi Gatta i fondato timore che Userdi G GSE, al fine di chiedeme la disattivazione. N gi accessi illegitimi effettuati da soggetti te accetto	curezza clicca qui sono strettamente personali. E' vietata la cessi cativo unico per associare nuovi utenti (debitam redenziali, adottando ogni adeguta misura di o allo stesso. L'utente rimane l'unico soggetto re password relativo al proprio accum siano stat sesuna responsabilità 'puo' essere attribuita al G rzi, qualora tali fatti siano attribuibili ad una cond	one a terzi, a qualsiasi titolo, delle su nte identificati) al profilo di uno stesso zutela. L'inappropriato utilizzo delle cr sponsabile dell'illegittimo utilizzo delle sottratte ha il dovere di comunicarlo SE per gli utilizzi impropri che l'utente f otta scarsamente diligente dell'utente.	ddette credenziali. Rimane consent operatore. L'utente e' tenuto a cust edenziali di accesso da parte dell'u sue credenziali da parte di terzi. Qu tempestivamente al Contact Cent faccia delle proprie credenziali ovver	ita la codire tente ialora er del o per







GSE Area Clienti		9	୬ ଭ ⊖
HOME <u>SERVIZI</u>			
ervizi	ià cottoccritti nor to o por altri od accodoro dirottamento al port	ala informatica dedicata	
PER ME	a soccosci co per ano, eo accesere uneccamence ai porc	PER ALTRI	
INNOVABILI ELETTRICHE 🗸			
SSP 🕜	FUEL-MIX Post Mx		
FFICIENZA ENERGETICA 🗸		-	
CB Contrast Barnh			
ottoscrivi servizi			
FTV-SR_T8 Core fivings	Entre SR		
INNOVABILI PER I TRASPORTI 🗸			
Non hai sottoscritto nessun servizio			
GO		\oplus	
Garanzia d'Origine			
Jociale Partita IVA Ruolo Nº conto GO Disponibili: GO Prenotate:			
LEZIONA PROFILO	iona> 🗸		
(cost) icare una o più e-mail separate da ";" che GSE utilizzerà per le comunicazioni Tomor referente amm.vo. Produ Produ	a di vendta ore che le comunicazioni inerenti a tutte le movimentazioni ore	Go gestite tramite la nuova piattaforma, saranno inviate esclusivamente all'	indirizzo e-mail
al:			
FERENTE			
me	Cognome	Email	
x	Cellulare	Telefono	
gione <seleziona> ~</seleziona>	Provincia ~	Comune V	
dice	Indirizzo	Сар	
		Inserisci	Pulisci
TAGLIO REFERENTI			
sun referente			
White successive to be a substantial sector of the sector	RTALENS		
odifica Visualizza Freferiti Strumenti 7 Fapo 🔀 Google 🗃 Supenuser - ESERCIZIO 🗿 Supenuser - COLLAUDO 🚯 TFS 2013 Size and	lorks		-
assare capproduità scherptororero, fare clic per allineare alle dimensioni del			e
Nome: dummy Fax:	Cognome: Gastore Gestore		
Data di nascita: 28/03/1977 SEDE AMMINISTRATIVA	ungo di e Convenzione tra il Gestore dei Servizi E	nemetici _ CSE S n A e l'onerstore di mercato ner i cenvizi d	
Nazione: Italia V Comune: LOREGGIA V	transazior	e delle Garanzie di Origine (GO)	
REFERENTE AMMINISTRATIVO	AI SO	NO NON LOUVER LOUVER LE	
Nome: dummy Fax: 00100 Codire fiscale:	Cel 1. Definizioni		
	Association of Issuing Bodies (o AIB)	Associazione scientifica internazionale costituita secondo i diritto bolca (legge del 30 ottobro 1001 - 0 024 01 con	
Tipo regime fiscale:	• IVA c Autorità competente	successive modificazioni). In relazione allo svolgimento di attività legislative	
CONFERMA DATI AMMINISTRATIVI La responsabilità esclusiva in merito alla veridicità, esatte	za e co	governative, regolatorie o amministrative in un dato Domain l'Autorità che, a norma delle leggi e dei regolamenti dello Stato (ed eventualmente della Regione) è responsabile delle	
		attività relative alle Garanzie di Origine o ad altri certificat rilasciati nell'ambito di sistemi di incentivazione. In riferimento allo Stato italiano tale Autorità è il Cestore de	
Confirmo	Certificato	Servizi Energetici S.p.A GSE.	
Il produttore dichiara di aver preso visione e di accettare le condizioni economiche di cui al pa	grafo 6 dell 215.9 x 279,4 mm	a) le caratteristiche di una fonte energetica consumata a	
O aver preso visione e di accettare integralmente le condizioni contrattuali della "Con O eserre consegervite che, ai sensi del DRS 28 dicembre 2003, n. 445, la dichianzion	natione tra il 058 e l'Operatione di Mercato per il servici di transazione delle 00° disponibile sul Inic enello, false o mendace dei dell' comunicati al 055, ferme restando le conseguenze previate dalla	fini dalla produziona di una data muantità di anarniz ottostante: orra, compostarà l'impossibilità per il OSE di procedere all'antissione dei certificati;	1.
 di aver preso conoscenze di tutte le clausole e di approvare specificatamente, ai sensi Rispetto delle disposizioni del Domain Protocol; 4. Obbligo di informativa; 5. Sisten Eventi di firza maggiore, 12. Nodifiche della convenzione, 13. Riservatezza e proprie 	per gi emeti degli anti. 1341 e 1342 c.c. i seguenti anticoli della "Convenzione tra il GSE e l'Opera informativi, 6. Rezponzabilità, 7. Errori di emizsione; 8. Decadenza del GSE delle sue funzioni in n intellattuale; 14. Cessione e durata della convenzione; 15. Compositione delle controverse.	tore al marcato per i serviol di transacione delle GO"i lazione a GO, RECS e GO con attributo RECS; 9. Corrispettivi; 10. Inadempimento; 11.	
Accento		Convenzione Ira il GSE e l'Operatore di Mercato	
Centering			





lipo soggetto:					Nazionale C	Estero				
SEDE LECALE										
Vazione	Italia				Regione:	VENETO	121	Provincia	Papova	
Tomune:	I OREGGIA	- Luciul			Indizizzo:	ATA TOLOMET		Civico:		
-40	25010		-		110111220.	[THE FOLOPICS		Cirico.		
	100010									
RAPPRESENTAN	ITE LEGALE									
lome:	[d	ummy		Cognome:		dummy		Email:	dummy@gse.it	
ax:				Cellulare:		L		Telefono:		
)ata <mark>di nas</mark> cita:	- 2	8/03/1977		Luogo di nas	scita:	dummy		Codice fiscale:	stocst83a15l113v	
SEDE AMMINIST	TRATIVA									
lazione:	Italia	Y			Regione:	VENETO	~	Provincia:	PADOVA	
Comune:	LOREGGIA		×		Indirizzo:	VIA TOLOMEI		Civico:	8	
CAP:	35010									
PECEPENTE AMA	MINISTRATIVO									
Nome:		dummu	- 1					Empile	CRICTIANO STICCARC	
Tomes -		00100			1000			alafanas		
"odice fircales		00100	=		Registraz	zione avvenuta corr	ettamente.	electorio.		
counce riscare.		L		N						
REGIME FISCAL	E			Le ^s		Chiudi				
lipo regime fiso	cale:			(IVA on	linaria 🔿 Esportat	ore abituale				
CONFERMA DAT	AMMINISTRATIVI									
la respons	abilità esclusiv	a in merito all	la veridicità, e	sattezza e com	nletezza di q	uanto allegato è	del sonnetto di	rhiarante		1
La respons		a intrincinco an	a renaicie, c	Success c con	iprocesses or q	aanto anogato e	aci boggatto ai			^
		G								
2 Confermo										
NDIZIONI ECON	OMICHE DI GESTION	E DEL CONTO PROP	RIETA							
produttore dichier	ra di aver preso visione	e di accettare le cond	izioni economiche di c	ui al paragrafo 6 della s	ezione 2 della "Proce	dura per l'identificazione c	egli impianti alimentati i	la fonti rinnovabili ed emissione e gestion	e delle certificazioni di origine per i suddetti in	ngianti".
operatore di merc	ato dichiara:									





ANNEX 3 DEVICE REGISTRATION FORM

New Reg	Declaration	of Changes*	Date						
Registra	nt Deta	ils							
Is the Reg	istrant	also	the owner o	f the Device?				Yes/No	*
Registran	t Name				Contact	persoi	ı		
Street					e-mail				
City	Telephone								
Postal coo	stal code Fa				Fax				
Country									
Producti	on Devi	ice D	Details					-	
Device Na	ime				Latitude				
Street					Longitud	е			
City					DSO/TSC ID)'s me	tering		
Postal coo	ostal code				Installed (kW)	сарас	city		
Country	untry [domain] Date of commissioning								
Measurer	nent Bo	dy			Grid con	necte	d	Yes/No*	
Energy Ca Output	rrier of				Converti Carriers GOs	ng Eno based	ergy on	Yes/No	*
Productio	n Auxili	aries	s present (if y	es give details)	Yes/No*				
If the Prod the grid, sp relevant m	uction De becify the eter regi	evice e circu strati	is not connect umstances, an ion numbers:	ted directly to d additional					
Energy So	urces (s	ee ta	ables below)						
Energy In	put				Technolo	ogy			
Level 1		Lev	rel 2	Level3	Level 1		Level	2	Level3
Support S	chemes								
Yes/No*	[insert	supp	oort scheme i	name here]	Yes/No*	[ins	ert supp	port sche	me name here]
Yes/No*	[insert	supp	oort scheme i	name here]	Yes/No*	[ins	ert supp	port sche	me name here]
Yes/No*	[insert	supp	oort scheme i	name here]	Yes/No*	[ins	ert supp	port sche	me name here]
Independ	ent Cert	tifica	tion Scheme	s for which the d	levice is el	igible			

Signed





Registrant Authorised Signature

Signature of Production Registrar

ne richieste 🕨 Gestia	one impianti 🕨 Conto proprietà 🕨	I tuoi dati 🕨 Fatturazione	e	orrenziali 🕨 Elenco	o impianti GO		Log
e Sociale	Partita IVA Ruo	to PRODUTTORE Nº conto					
fica impianto IGO							
erca Impianto - (Fase 1/4)							
RICERCA IMPIANTO							
Codice Censimp							
Codice Richiesta Censimp	TERNA				Cerca Pulisci		
Conferma	nnulla						
i Impianto - (Fase 2/4)							
tegni - (Fase 3/4)							
umentazione - (Fase 4/4)							
GSE							
and any							
ema di Gestion	ne dei Certificati GO						
an ocation							-
ne richieste ► Gesti	ione implanti Conto proprietà	I tuoi dati Fatturazioi	ne Procedure con	correnziali Elen	co Implanti GO		109
IE SOCIAIE A & G ENERG	W SRL Partita IVA 06603771210 RU	010 PRODUTIORE Nº CONTO					
ifica impianto IGC	0						
CHIESTA QUALIFICA							
CHIESTA QUALIFICA							
CHIESTA QUALIFICA			2 ⁿ¹				
CHIESTA QUALIFICA cerca Implanto - (Fase I/ 4) - RECERCA IMPIANTO Codice Censimp	[M_1081921		and the second s				
CHIESTA QUALIFICA rerea Implanto - (Fase I/d) -RICERCA IMPIANTO Codice Censimp Codice Richiesta Censim	p TERNA		and and a second		Cerca Aulisd		
CHIESTA QUALIFICA ereca Implanto - (Fase I/I) -RICERCA IMPANIO Codice Censimp Codice Richlesta Censim	[M_1081921 p terna [RC_1130016		in and in the second se		Cerca Pullsd		
CHIESTA QUALIFICA rerea Implanto - (Pare 1/6) -RCERCA IMPLANTO Codice Censimp Codice Richiesta Censim Crinterns /	p TERNA RC_1130016				Cerca Dulisd		
CHIESTA QUALIFICA ereca Implano - (Pare 1: 6) -RICERCA IMPIANTO Codice Censimp Codice Richiesta Censim Conforma //	p TERNA RC_1130016		and and a		Cerca Pulisd		
CHIESTA QUALIFICA recalagiano - (Pare 1: f) -RICERCA IMPIANTO Codice Censimp Codice Richiesta Censim Conterna All Mapiante - (Pare 2:4)	p TERMA [K108)921 p TERMA [KC1130016		and a second sec		Cerca Pulisd		
CHIESTA QUALIFICA	p TERNA (NC_1130016		and and a		Cerca Pulisd		
CHIESTA QUALIFICA — erres Implanto - (Fare 1-0) - (BCERCA M/FANTO Codice Centaimp Codice Richiesta Centaim Codice Richies	[M_1081921 p TERNA RC_1130016				Cerca Pulled		
HISTA QUALIFICA erect langtamo - (Fine 1) fo - SIZ-ERCA MINANTO Coolee Centimp Coolee Richtesta Centain (centerina) Att Inguiane - (Fine 2:1) regai - (Fare 2:1) regai - (Fare 2:1)	p TERNA (C_1130016			14 <u>00</u>	Cerca		
HIESTA (UALIFICA HERE Lagions - (Fare 1) 6 - SCERC AND NATIO Codes Censimp Codes Fichiesta Censim (Contention) And Codes Fichiesta Censim (Contention) And Codes Fichiesta Censim (Contention) (Contention) (Codes Fichiesta Censim (Contention) (Codes Fichiesta Censim (Contention) (Codes Fichiesta Censim (Codes Fichiesta Censim (Co	p TERMA RC_1130016			14 <u>44</u>	Ceria Pulsd		,
HIESTA (UALIFICA errel langtame - (Fare II 6 - SPCEICA MI MANO Codice Centainsp Codice Richtesta Centain (Codernia) // (Codernia) // (p TERNA (C_113026)			14 <u>0</u>	Cerca Cerca		•
HIPSTA QUALIFICA mera langiano - d'ans 1-6 IRCERCA MINITO Codoce Resthiesta Censam Codoce Risthiesta Censam Codoce Ri	p TERMA RC_1130016				Cerca Pulled	WADELDMITERC RESCIL	
HIPSTA QUALIFICA eres Inspismo - (Fire J. 6 INCERCA 89 VANIO Code Richtesta Genslin Code Richtesta Genslin (Code Ric	P TERMA RC_1130216		nive Internet	Indinz	Cerca Pulled Pulled 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10	VA.DEL.CAATERO BRESIG	
HIPSTA QUALIFICA ere: Implemo - (Fire II 6) RICERCA MINANIO Codice Centimp Codice Richiesta Censim Codice Richiesta Censim Codice Richiesta Censim (Fire X-1) respirate - (Fire X-1) planto -	P TERMA RC_1130016		and the second s	Indiraz Provin Scotle	Cerca Pulsd Pulsd 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	VA DEL OMFERO PESSIA POTOCIJAROS BENZA INSEGUMENTO & SENZA CONC 101821	
HILESTA QUALIFICA erec Implano - G'ine J. 6 IRCERCA MINITO Codiore Centimp Codiore Richtesta Censim Codiore Richtesta Censim Richtesta Censim Richtesta Censim Codiore Richtesta Censim Codiore	p TERMA RC_1130016		and the second sec	Indition Potent Sotteti Codie	Cerca Rulled Cerca Rulled to to to to to to to to to to	VIA DEL CIMITERO BRESCIA 4 2020 D TOTVOCUTACO SENZA INSEGUIMENTO e SENZA CONC 1001821 1220	CENTRATORI
HIESTA (UALIFICA Vers langtamo - (Tare J. 6 - SIC-EXC AND ANITO - Cooler Continue - Contentine - C	IM_1081921 IM_1081921 INC_1130216			Indiniza Provina Sotiop Potenz Sotiop Potenz Potenz Sotiop	Cerca Pulled Pulled to Ca a nominate (tW) polegia a implanto qualificato (tOO	VA DEL CIATERO BRESCIA 4 200 ID 10000 10000 14200 140000 14000 14000 140000 14000 14000 10	
HI-STA (VALLEFLA vers langtons - (Tare II e) ISCEICA MINATO Codice Ritchests Censim Codice Ritchests Censim Codice Ritchests Censim Codice Ritchests Censim (Tare X-1) conservations (Tare X-1)	Imenuation Imenuation Imenuation P TERMA Imenuation Imenuation Imenuation Imenuation Imenuation FTV Centrics Sporthino Acquarteredata Imenuation Imenuation CULMINARCING Imenuation Imenuation Imenuation SQLARE Ox0077075 ENGL Impantio connersion BT (BT < 1 ky)			Indina: Potent Sotop Codie Potent Codie	Cerca Pulled Pulled Da anomiałe (p.W) połogia a impianto qualificato IOO azbone per servizi austilian	MA DEL CANTERO HERICIA HERICIA DI DI D	CENTRATORI
HIESTA (VALEFICA Vers Inspirmo - (Fire E) 6 - SICCECA MINITO - SICCECA MINITO - Contex Centum Contex Print - (Fire E) - Contex Centum - Contex - (Fire E) - Contex -	P TERMA RC_1130016 PTU Centro Sportivo Acqualeoda ACQUAFREDOA LOMMARDIA SOLARE DOR DOR TODEEGE/91682 Imparto comesse BT (RT < 1ky)		and the second s	Indiniza Indiniza Sottop Codies Sottop Codies Codie	Cerca Pulso Pulso to to to to to to to to to to to to to	VA DEL CIMITERO BRESCIA 4 200 IN 101000 SERVA INSEGUIMENTO e SERVA CONC MOREZ 200 IIIII 0 0	CENTRATORI
HIESTA (UALIFICA Vers Isopiano - (Tare J. 6 - SIC-EICA MINITO - Coolice Richiesta Censam Cordiner Contentino Contentino Contentional Contention (Contentional Contentional (Contentional Contentional (Contentional Contentional (Contentional Contentional (Contentional Contentional (Contentional Contentional (Contentional Contentional Contentional (Contentional Contentiona	IM_1001921 IN_11001921 IN_1100126 PTV Centro Sportivo Acquatedata ACDU/MFEDDA CARRADA SOLARE P DENEL IT00126491892 Impartio conness BT (ITI < 1 kV)		-Solar-Inconstructure	Indiritz Provin Protenz Sottoj Octoar Protenz	Cerca Pulled Pulled to a a nominale (NV) pologia a implanto qualificato IOO azione per servizi austiani	VA DEL CIATERO BRESCIA 4 200 0 7000000 SENZA INSEGUMENTO E SENZA CONC 700001 4200 0 0 0 0	CENTRATORI
HI-STA (VALLEFLA vers langtame - (Tare 1-1) - ISCERCA MINATO - SCERCA MINATO - Codece Antiperation - Codece An	Image: Participant State	enewable-Heating and cooling	-Solar-Unspecified) ~	Indition Social Social Social Potenti Social Potenti Social Potenti Social Potenti Social Social Potenti Social So	Cerca Pulled Pulled Cerca Pulled December 2015 Cerca Pauled Cerca Paul	MA DEL CUMTERO HERICICA 193000 FOTOVICIAROS BEIZA INSEGUIMENTO & SENZA CONC 1911921 4200 0 0 0 0 100 100 100 100 100 100 100	SENTRATORI
HIPSTA (VALIPICA Vers Inspirmo - (Fire II 6 - GOCEC ANNIP Codece Commp Codece Richtesta Censim Codece Richtesta Censim Codece Richtesta Censim (Codecerere II (Codecerere II (Codecerere II (Codecerere III) Codece Richtesta Censim (Codecerere III) Codecerere III Codecerere IIII Codecerere IIIII Codecerere IIII Codecerere IIII Codecerere IIII Codecerere IIIII Codecerere IIIII Codecerere IIIII Codecerere IIIII Codecerere IIII Codecerere IIII Codecerere IIIII Codecerere IIIII Codecerere IIIIII Codecerere IIIIII Codecerere IIIII Codecerere IIIII Codecerere IIIIIII Codecerere IIIIII Codecerere IIIIII Codecerere IIIIIIIII Codecerere IIIIIIII Codecerere IIIIIIIIIII Codecerere IIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIII		the production Design	-Solar-Unspecified) 🗸	Inditize Society Potenz Overse Overse I	Cerca Pulso Pulso Cerca Pulso De Cerca Pulso Cerca Pulso De Cerca Pulso Cerca	VA DEL OMITERO BRESCIA 4000 MUNOS EREA INSEGUMENTO e SENZA CONO 101111 4200 0 0 0 10 10 10 10	SENTRATORI
HIESTA (VALLETCA Vers langtamo - (Tare J. 6 - SIC-ERCA MINANO - Contentino Codice Richtesta Censam Codice Richtesta Censam Codice Richtesta Censam Codice Richtesta Censam (Contentino Codice Richtesta Censam (Codice Richtesta Censa	IM_1081921 IM_1081921 INC_1130216 Innuts INC_1130216 INC_1130216 <td>tenewable-Heating and cooling</td> <td>-Solar-Unspecified) V</td> <td>Indirizz Provin Protenz Sottoj Octop Pocest (W) Decurt</td> <td>Cerca Pulled Pulled Do Ba a implanto qualificato IOO azione per servizi austilari</td> <td>VA DEL CIATERO BRESCIA 4 200 M 100 M 101 M 1200 M 101 M 1200 M 101 M 1200 M 101 M 100 M 101 M 100 M 100 M 100 M 100 M 100 M 100 M 100 M 1</td> <td>CENTRATORI</td>	tenewable-Heating and cooling	-Solar-Unspecified) V	Indirizz Provin Protenz Sottoj Octop Pocest (W) Decurt	Cerca Pulled Pulled Do Ba a implanto qualificato IOO azione per servizi austilari	VA DEL CIATERO BRESCIA 4 200 M 100 M 101 M 1200 M 101 M 1200 M 101 M 1200 M 101 M 100 M 101 M 100 M 100 M 100 M 100 M 100 M 100 M 100 M 1	CENTRATORI
HIESTA (UALIFICA Versi Baptano - (Tare I e) ISCEICA MINATO Codice Richtesta Censim Codice Richtesta Censim Codice Richtesta Censim Codice Richtesta Censim (Tare 20) Issues (Tare 20) Issues - (Tare 20) Italiguates - (Tare 20) Italiguate	Image: State State State FTERMA Inc., 1130026	zenewabile-Heating and cooling the production Device in al Transmission System	-Solar-Unspecified) >>	indificial Province Sottop Codies Potenz Decurts	Cerca Pulled Pulled Cerca Pulled Cerca anomate (tW) pologia a impanto qualificato IGO azione per servizi ausilian	VA DEL CUNTERO HPESICA 42000 FOTOVCIARO SEIZA INSEQUIMENTO e SEIZA CONO 011921 4200 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	CENTRATORI
HIESTA (VALLETCA Vers Inspirmo - (Fire I: F) - (SCEICA MINITO -	FTV Centre Spotto Acquireds RC_1130016 FTV Centre Spotto Acquireds ACQUAREDOA LOBARCIA COUNTREDOA LOBARCIA COUNTREDOA RENE TTO E2649182 Transferrad by the operator or Plantastile Solare: F01940100 (f - Consumed by the operator or 2 - Transferrad over a Distribute 3 - Transferrad over a Distribute 02 bitrage issuare (8 accmile) 02 bitrage issuare (8 accmile)	tenewable Heating and cooling the production Device in or Transmission System stribution System	- Solar-Unspecified) >	Inding Provin Poten Coolie Poten Coolie	Cerca Pulled Cerca	VM DEL OMITERO BRESCA 2000 2000 2000 2000 2000 2000 2000 2000 2000	ENTRAICA
SHESTA (UALIFICA versi Baptano - (Tare 1-6) 	IM_1001921 INC_1130016 Incurs	tenewable Heating and cooling the production Daviso on of Transmass System	⊧ Solar-Unspecified) →	Inditize Provin Codes Occession Codes Occession Decorts	Cera Pulled Pulled Cera Pulled Cera Sulted Cera Sulted Cera Sulted Cera Sulted Cera Sulted Cera Sulted Cera Sulted Cera Cera Sulted Cera	VA.DEL.OMTERO BRESCIA 2000 CONTRO DOILON DOILON 0 0	INTRACE IN
HI-STA (VALLEFLA vers languane - (Fare I is GCCICA MINATO - GCCICA MINA	Image: space (state) Image: space (state) P TERMA Inc. (130026) Inc. (130026) Image: space (state) Inc. (130026) Image: space (state) Image: space (state) Image: space (state)	the production Device in all Transmission System attribution System Data Entrata Esercizio	-Solar-Unspecified) >>	Inditional Indiana Indian Indiana Indiana Ind	Cerca Pulled Pulled Cerca Pulled Cerca anomate (pw) pologia a impanto qualificato (OO azione per servizi ausilian Cerca Appacente Rominale (twy)	VM. DEL CANTERO MERSINA 42000 FOTOVICJAROS BEJZA INSEGUJAJENTO E SENZA CONO 1011921 4200 0 0 0 0 0 10 0 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 1	niticale in r(twy)
CHIESTA (VAL IFICA erers langiano - (Fare I-0) - InCERCA MINIO - Contenense Codece Results Codece Results	TERMA IM_1001921 TERMA RC_1130016 RC_113	Enewable Heating and cooling the production Device in of Transmission System strubution System Data Encember Data Sector	- Solar-Unspecified) >> Data Plenistone 25 25 25 25 25	Inding Provin Potenz Codie Codie	Cerca Pulled Cerca	VM DEL OMTERO BRESON POTOCUCAROS ESIZA INSEGUIMENTO E SENZA CONC 103821 103821 1000 1000 1000 1000 1000 1000	mittade in
CHESTA (UAL IFICA event languages of the F RECERCA MINITO Codece Restings Codece Restings Codece Restings Codece Restings (Far 2-10) and Languages of the 2-10 and Languages o	TERMA	tenewable-Heating and cooling the production Device on or Transmost System Endities a service a service devices on the service of the service	- Solar-Unspecified) → Diamissione C2 Diamissione 75 75 75 75 75 75 75 75 75 75	Indirizz Provin Sotio Codies RWD Decort	Cera Pulled Cera Pulled Cera Pulled Cera Pulled So Cera Apparente Commale (MV) Cera Pulled	VA.DEL.OMATERO BRESILA 4.200.00 VYA.DEL.OMATERO BRESILA 4.200.00 0	entratore (two
CHESTA (VALUE/CA erer Baptime - (Fire E) RECEICA MINIO Codece Annue Codece Annue	Image: state of the second by the operator of 2 - final second by the operator	Enewable-Heating and cooling the production Device n of Transmission System the production Device and Transmission System the device of the second of the se	-Solar-Unspecified) × Demissione 75 75 75 75	Inditized in a second s	Cerca Pulled Cerca Pulled Cerca Pulled Cerca anomate (pw) pologia a implanto qualificato IGO azione per servizi ausilian Polecaza, Apparcette Rominale (tw) 1 Sector 24, Apparcette Rominale (tw) 1 Sector 24, Apparcette Se	VM. DEL CANTERO MESCUA 42000 7070/02/ARO SENZA INSEGUIMENTO E SENZA CONCIDENTE 2000 0 • 1001 • 1001 • 1001 • 1 • 4 • 4 •	entratori retevit





	1 H
estione richieste > Gestione impianti > Conto proprietà > 1 tuoi dati > Fatturazione > Procedure con	correnziali 🕨 Elenco impianti GO 109
gione Sociale A & G ENERGY SRL Partita IVA 06503771210 Ruolo PRODUTTORE Nº conto	
ualifica impianto IGO	
- RICHIESTA QUALIFICA	
Ricerca Impianto - (Fate 1/4)	
Dati Impianto - (Fase 2/4)	
Sottegni - (Fate 3/4)	
Sosteono all'Investimento	
Sostegni unità energetica	
Sostegno alla produzione CE V So	stegno totale / parziale Parziale V
textere human	
Documentazione - (Fase 4/4)	

a Impianto - (Fase	140						
mpianto - (r ase 2/4)	9.						
ni - (Fase 3/4)							
acutazione - (Fase 4	4/4)						
CUMENTAZIONE -	ad and a second s						
ono accettati SOL	LO DOCUMENTI TIMBRATI E FIRMATI in formato pdf e non protetti.	Data ashertassia	Manua Gla	Data materially	Manage and see line	Allowate	Terrelated
VISIIalitzza	Tipo anegato	Data salvataggio	House the	Data protocono	Numero protocono	Antegato	remplate
	d'installazione dei contatore		Documente di test por				
4	Perguaremente della construire grande a ree compare o anogari e versare d'instituzione dei constiture Scherna eveltico unifiare can indicazione della modalita di almentazione dell servizi autora		Documente di test pot			0	
3 3	Polytamente dello con ter generale in ele campio o anegar e vercale d'instatazione del constitucio dei indicazione della modalita di almentazione dei servita autora di anti anti anti anti anti anti all'almentazione dei servizi assi ali.		Documente di test pat Documente di test pat			0	
9 9 9 9	Produtazione dei sentitare Schema alleris on mittere can inforcazione della moderati dalla di anterpatica della benera all'antere sostatuta el atto notorio la mento all'alimentazione della postana alla di anterpatica di atto notorio la mento all'alimentazione del sentosi postana postana di anterpatica di atto notorio la mento all'alimentazione del sentosi postana della rezcuosa di suosta al UT della rittoria cettora e fini a gogetti senti. della rezcuosa di suosta al UT della rittoria cettora e fini a sogetti senti. della rezcuosa di suosta di UT della rittoria cettora e fini aggetti senti.		Documente di test pot Documente di test pot Documente di test pot Documente di test pot			0	
9999	Telestazone del centrale Schere a ville confinere cen indicazone della modella del almantazione del percita avaitan Dichorazone sostituito di alto adoro la motta alfamentazione del percita avaitan Dichorazone e sostituito di dito adoro la motta alfamentazone del sonto assista Dornanda se vestale di vestita all'IT del officia e dettas. Per i soggetti sonti dicharazone sostitui no dato ndoro modele singato) Patescone tecnes descritto a dito ndoro modele singato)		Documento di test pati Documento di test pati Documento di test pati Documento di test pati Documento di test pati			0000	
9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9	Prestatazione dei constituir Chierra avellare diministria da indicazione dalla moderata dari all'ametazione dei percenta avellare da indicazione da indicazione da arteritazione dei percenta avellare di activita da indicazione nenta all'ametazione dei percenta e ventore di verifica di consorio in resista all'ametazione dei envisi della accione ossenza di avella da indicazione dei percenta della accione ossenza di accione dei envisione dei percenta percenta dei envisione dei envisione dei percenta di la autorizzazione dalla persona tenene dei envisione dei monerte constatorio e all'envisione dei monerte constatorio e all'envisione dei monerte constatorio e all'envisione dei monerte constatorio e all'envisione dei monerte		Documente di test pot Documente di test pot			00000	
3 3 3 3 3 3	Presentazione dei carattere mentazione dei carattere Dennes a sulla: una discone dei mittaccione dei matteri dei di metta carattere Declassatore socialere a dei tabo cono in menta ad'amentazione dei senso declassatore socialere a dei tabo cono in menta ad'amentazione dei senso declassatore socialere a dei tabo cono in menta ad'amentazione dei senso declassatore socialere dei tabo cono in menta ad'amentazione dei senso declassatore socialere dei tabo cono in menta ad'amentazione dei senso declassatore socialere dei tabo cono in menta ad'amentazione dei senso declassatore socialere dei tabo cono sociale senso dei senso declassatore socialere del menta dei senso dei senso dei senso declassatore socialere del menta dei senso dei senso dei senso declassatore socialere del menta dei senso dei senso dei senso dei senso declassatore socialere del menta dei senso dei senso dei senso dei senso declassatore socialere del declassato con sociale senso dei senso dei senso declassatore socialere del declassato con sociale senso dei senso dei senso declassatore socialere del declassato con sociale senso dei senso declassatore socialere del declassato con sociale senso del senso declassatore socialere del declassato con sociale senso declassatore della declassatore della declassatore declassatore della declassatore declassat		Documente di test pdf Documente di test pdf			0 0 0 0 0 0 0	
9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9	International de la contrate Manas antiñas a mises a mises en mises de la mises de la de la mises de la de la parte a contrate a mises de la de la de la defensione de la deres de la dese parte a contrate a mises de la de la de la deventa de la deres de la devent parte de la deventa de la deventa de la deventa de la deventa de la devent parte de la deventa de la deventa de la deventa de la deventa de la deventa parte de la deventa de la deventa de la deventa de la deventa de la deventa parte de la deventa de parte de la deventa de parte de la deventa deventa de la deventa deventa de la deventa de la deventa de la deventa de la deventa deventa de la deventa deven		Documente di test per Documente di test per				

CENTAZIONE-								
isconati scit. Visualizza	C DOCUMENTI TIMERATI E FIRMATI in formato pdi e non protetti. Tipo allegato	Data salvataggio	Nome file	Data protocollo	Numero protocollo	Allegato	Template	
0	Regolamento d'erercizio con il pediore di rele completo di allegali e verbale distributivone del contratore		Dacumento di test pdf			0		
4	Soberna elettrico unifiare con indicazione della medalita di alimentazione dei		Documento di test per			0		
0	Dichiarazione conflutiva di allo notorio in mento all'alimentazione dei sorvizi		Decumento di test pdf			0	13	
	Denuncia e verbale di vertica UTF dell'officina elettrica. Per i soggetti esenti,		Dacumento di test pdf			0	1	
0	Relazione tecnica descrittiva dell'impianto		Dacumento di last pdf			0	0	
2	Dichranazione antitutiva di alto notone di poseseso dete autorizzazioni alla		Dacumento di test per			0		
Q	Copia di un documento d'identita in coreo di validita		Decumento di teet.pdf			0		
a.	Scheda lecrica e foto delle tarphe dei gruppi di produzione gen i fotovcheio:		Dacumento di test pif			0		
Q	Relazione descrittiva dei servizi austilari	N. 41				0		
		una nuova richie	sta di qualifica per un ope occorre eseguire le op	ratore differente da verazioni di logout	[A9]	iungi altro i	locumento	
ECHIESTA-		-	Chiudi					
		10						

Access to CERTIGY from Portale GO





U SSE		
Sistema di Gestione dei Certificati GO		
Gestione richieste + Gestione impianti + Conto proprietà + I tuoi dati + Tatturazione + Procedure concorrenziali + Elenco impianti 60		
Tapiene Sociale Parila 7/1 Rario Nº conto G2 Espendidi G2 Prevoluto		Control
PROCEDURA DI ACQUESIZIONE DI INFORMAZIONE E DATI RELATIVI AI SERVIZI AUSILIARI DEGLI II	NPIANTI	
16 gupo 2013 con llegamentos del nuoso Pretocilo manonale 2005 Districtivo Garanti Pretocol de Inde de Inde de Carlonadore de Aspettos de Estadorel de Garántico del Cardona e Lungas per Meterico (2011): nonformite quento stabilita del o standard europe e de traticación del Verega electración del 1988 e uno descrito nel substato Pretocolo in Garantia del Organe sen rimosta sull'energa electración del verega	ti ^r 's state acceles l'adapters del CEE all'AEE (Association of Issuing Sodier) per la scambio internazionale delle Cara- de	naie di Origine
L'energia electrica produtta e assorbita dal servici austilari di un implante, persanzo, non ha diritto al rilazzio delle 60.		
In take constant, il 058 ha avvise una procedura di acquisitione di informazioni e dati initiavi ai serviti austiliari degli impianti. Take procedura ai applica a natte le qualifiche 250 riflacciose in data antecedente al passaggio dal alterna di c	artificazione CO-MBR al sizzona della daranzia di Origine, avvenuto a luglio 2013. Activate Windo	ows
La procedure à featerais a individure la modifié d'alimentatione du servet autorit de l'espante a deservison (l'espande de serve) de serve autorit de servet autorit autorit de serve autorit autorit de serve alimente de serve alimente de serve autorit de serve alimente de serve alimente de serve autorit autorit de serve alimente de serve autorit autorit autorit autorit autorit de serve alimente de serve a	immessa in non. Tala percentuale, denominanta "decurtatione per servici auxiliari", sarà applicate, a partre dall'arros Go to Settings to ac	tivate W
La procedura prevede l'Inserimento sul portale informatico 160° del suddetto coefficiente di dacurtazione (numero campriso tra 8 e 108) e il caricamento dei seguanti documenti		

Landing Page of Certigy:

Account Balance	News						
You currently have 0 GO	News Archive						
Transfer Certificates	Invoices						
Account Balance History	Showing 0 Items of 0 Items for						
Suarantees of Origin Transactions (Pending/Failed in the last 14 days)	Period End						
Showing 0 items of 0	Cancellations						
Tourneartion Number Indiation Time IP Transaction Status Transaction Type Attl Message ID	Showing 0 Items of 0						
Notifications	Treasaction Norther AIB Message ID Completion Time If Treasaction Volume Beneficiary Name						
Showing 0 items of 0							
Nome Priority	Outgoing Transfers						
	Showing 0 items of 0						





ANNEX 4 PRODUCTION/CONSUMPTION DECLARATION

Request for the issue of EECS Certificates in respect of Hydro Power plants with pumping storage

SELF-DECLARATION

(in compliance with art. 47 of D.P.R. n. 445/2000)

I, the	undersigned					, b	orn in			on	
	, and resider	nt in			, provir	nce of .				, fiscal code	
	,	acting	as				,	of	the	Company	
					, tax	code	N			,	and
VAT	number				,	with	registe	ered	office	in	
			.civic	number	.: postal	code		Munio	cipality		
Provin	ice, respons	sible for the	e quali	fied power	plants (ID	numbe	ər)	, locate	ed in	,	

aware of the administrative sanctions the criminal liability in case of mendacious declaration as provided for by art.23 of Legislative Decree No.28/2011 and by art. 76, Presidential Decree n. 445 of 28 December 2000 respectively

DECLARE

that with regard to the above power plant the following production and consumption data have been registered:

Month	Consumption of pumping [KWh]	Efficiency of pumping cycle (as resulted in the assessment of PD qualification criteria)	Gross electricity produced by pumping[KWh]	Total gross electricity produced [KWh]	% Electricity by pumping
01/year X					
02/ year X					
03/ year X					
04/ year X					
05/ year X					


EECS DOMAIN PROTOCOL GSE – ITALY



06/ year X			
07/ year X			
08/ year X			
09/ year X			
10/ year X			
11/ year X			

Signature

Date

12/ year X

.....

NOTE FOR FILLING IN THE TEMPLATE

The above declaration has to be attached to the back of the copy that is declared as a truthful copy of the original (as provided for by art. 47, D.P.R. n. 445/2000).

The present declaration does not require an authentication of the signature by a public official and can be signed directly by the declarant. It has to be sent to the proceeding administration, along with a photocopy of a valid document of identity, without other formalities.

One declaration of conformity with the original must be attached to each submitted photocopy.





Production declaration template for hybrid power plants

Request for the issue of EECS Certificates in respect of <u>Hybrid Power Plants</u> and a specific period of time

(in compliance with art. 47 of D.P.R. n. 445/2000)

I, the undersigned			,	born in			,	on
, and reside	nt in	,	province of	f		, fi	scal cod	le
,	acting	as		,	of	the	Compa	ny
			, tax cod	e N				, and
VAT r	number			,	with	regist	ered	office
			in					
	ci	vic number: p	oostal code	e	Municip	ality		
Province, respons	sible for the q	ualified power plar	nts (ID num	ber)	, located	in	,	

aware of the administrative sanctions the criminal liability in case of mendacious declaration as provided for by art.23 of Legislative Decree No.28/2011 and by art. 76, Presidential Decree n. 445 of 28 December 2000 respectively

DECLARE

that the above power plant has used the following fuels:

FUEL	[Kg] available at the beginning of the period	[Kg] loaded in the period	[Kg] burned in the period	[Kg] available at the end of the period

and the related characteristics:

Fuel	[Kg] burned	Lower Calorific value [KJ/Kg]	Plant Efficiency [KWhel/KJ]	[KWhel] injected into the grid	

Share of RES electricity [%] RES electricity [KWhel]





Therefore ask for

the issuing of No..... of EECS certificates, related to the production of (month)

Date

Signature

NOTE FOR FILLING IN THE TEMPLATE

The above declaration has to be attached to the back of the copy that is declared as a truthful copy of the original (as provided for by art. 47, D.P.R. n. 445/2000).

The present declaration does not require an authentication of the signature by a public official and can be signed directly by the declarant. It has to be sent to the proceeding administration, along with a photocopy of a valid document of identity, without other formalities.

One declaration of conformity with the original must be attached to each submitted photocopy.





ANNEX 5 EECS CANCELLATION STATEMENT

Template

This Cancellation Statement acts as a receipt for the <EECS Scheme> Certificates listed below and for the purpose shown.

With this Cancellation Statement, released on the <yyyy-mm-dd>, the indicated certificates are no longer tradable. Onward sale of this Cancellation Statement is prohibited.

The environmental qualities and other attributes of the associated energy have been consumed and that this Cancellation Statement and these Certificates may not be transferred to any party other than the energy supplier or end-consumer identified in this Cancellation Statement.

The beneficiary has declared that this cancellation corresponds with consumption of energy in the same Energy Carrier as the Energy Carrier identified on the Certificates.

the Certificates.



EECS DOMAIN PROTOCOL [GSE] – [ITALY]







Cancellation Statement

This cancellation statement provides the proof of origin for 3 866 MWh consumed energy.

This cancellation statement proves that 3 866 Guarantees of Origin has been cancelled in the Italian Energy Certificate System powered by GSE.

Sector

Sector	Electricity	End Consumer Type	Industrial Customers
Performed by		On behalf of	
Account Holder Name		Name of Beneficiary	
		Beneficiary VAT Number	
Account Holder Code		Consumption Start	2023-01-01
VAT Number		Consumption End	2023-03-31
Account		Country of Consumption	Italy
Domain	Italy	Location of Beneficiary	
Street		Usage Category	Disclosure
Postal Code		Type of Beneficiary	End Consumer
City			
Country	Italy		





Transaction Information

Transaction Date	2023-07-21 11:18
Transaction Number	2023072100021
Cancellation Purpose	Riduzione delle emissioni di scopo 2 dell'organizzazione

Volume Cancelled (sum)



View cancellation statement here.

List of production devices included in cancellation

Production Device Name	
Production Device ID	
Country	Italy - GSE
Electrical Capacity, MW	13,6
Date Operational	2020-12-15
Location	
Technology	T020000 - Wind / Unspecified / Unspecified
Energy Source	F01050100 - Renewable / Mechanical source or other / Wind / Unspecified
Volume Cancelled (sum)	

Rome, 2023-08-01



EECS DOMAIN PROTOCOL [GSE] – [ITALY]



Certificate Bundles cancelled

Certificate Number (From - To)	Volume	Domain	Energy Source Technology	Issuing Date	Production Period	Production Device (Name, ID, Capacity)	Trading Supp Schemes Sche	
		Italy	F01050100 T020000	2023-06-15	2023-03 2023-03		EECS GO	No support